CHICAGO PUBLIC SCHOOLS
PROPOSAL TO CLOSE BETSY ROSS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
AND WELCOME STUDENTS AT JOHN FOSTER DULLES
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Public Hearing

STENOGRAPHIC REPORT OF PROCEEDINGS had 1in
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Independent Hearing Officer.
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(Whereupon, the following
proceedings commenced at
8 o'clock p.m.)

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I think we're going to
start the meeting only because last hearing we ran
out of time so many people needed to talk. So the
faster we get started the more likely you'll be
able to get to speak if you wish to.

Good evening, ladies and gentlemen. My
name is Gil Grossi. I am the Independent Hearing
Officer that will be presiding over the public
hearing on the proposed closure oleetsy Ross
Elementary School with the welcoming school of
Duiles Elementary.

We have é total of two hours assigned for
the meeting. So I'm going to begin by allowing the
Chicago Board of Education to go first, use up to a
maximum of one hour. After that, the remaining one
hour will be given to the public. If the Board of
Education does not use their full hour, then the
remainder will go back to the public to speak.

The Board of Education gets to go first
because they're the ones that are proposing the

closure.
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I don't have too many ru1e§. The Qn1y
rules I really have are that everyone be respectful
to each other and to abide by the time limits so
everybody gets a chance to speak. I was a judge
for 23 years. I'm used to listening to both sides
of the issue which I intend to do tonight.

At this point, before I turn things over
to the attorney for the Chicago Board of Education,
I have a couple of announcements. We have a
Spanish interpreter available here. You want to
make an announcement in Spanish if you would? We
also have a sign language interpreter if anyone
needs that, let us know.

IT you have any documents you wish me to
consider, don't give them to me . Give them to the
court reporter. The court reporter will then mark
them for the record.

And, lastly, there 1is procedure form
that's available at the registration desk on the
first floor that tells you all the procedures for
this meeting. I will give you just as formality an
electreonic mail for purposes of tomorrow's

deadiine, but you can pick this procedure form up

~at the registration desk on the first floor.
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At this point, I'm going to turn things
over to the attorney for the Chicago Board of
Education.

MS. JACKSON: Thank you. Good evening, your
Honor. My name is Wynter Jackson. For the record,
that's spelled W-y-n-t-e-r, Tast name Jackson,
common spelling, J-a-c-k-s-o-n. I'm an attorney
for the City of Chicago Board of Education's LaW
Department. I'm appearing here this evening before
you in connecticn with the proposal of the Chief
Executive Officer, or the CEO, of the Chicago
Public Schools to close Betsy Ross Elementary
School, or Ross, and welcome returning students at
John Foster Dulies Elementary School, or Dulles.

At this time, I would like to tender to
you and formally enter into the record the contents
of what we are respectfully requesting to be
entered into the record which is the CEQO compiled
Exhibit Number 1, a copy of which I previously
tendered to the Hearing Officer and to the court
reporter for the record.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I will acknowledge
receipt of that.

MS. JACKSON: Thank you. The CEO's Exhibit

O R e oo T et
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1 Number 1 is a binder of documents being submitted
2 for your consideration in support of the prbposa1.
3 I should also say that there's a copy for public

4 viewing on this podium to my immediate Teft.

5 The binder consists of evidence in the

6 form of documents and written statements

7 demonstrating that the CEO's proposal complies with
8 the requirements of the Itlinois School Code and

9 the CEO's Guidelines for School Actions.

10  Specifically, the written statements and documents
11 demonstrate the following:

12 Tab A includes notice letters to the

13' parents and guardians of students, school staff
14 members, and Local School Council members at Ross
15 and Dulles accompanied by draft transition plans.
16  The noticé lTetters and draft transition plan

17 describes the following:

18 Number one, the basis of the proposal.

19 Number two, it explains how the proposal meets the
20 criteria of the guidelines. Number three, it

21 identifies supports for student safety and

22 security, écademics, social and emotional needs,
23 specific support for students with disabilities,
24  students in temporary living situations, and
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T o R T

e R T

e e AR AT

e e B S e e T S

T A DO AL L E

R S e P e

B

F i

i




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

English-language learners. And fourth, it
identifies the student's option to enroll in a
higher performing school, provide information on
choice of schools, and identify transportation
where practicable.

Also, Tab A includes the notice of the
scheduled community meetings and hearings published
in the newspaper and affidavits attesting to the
delivery of notice to the Ross and Dulles parents

or guardians, school staff, Local School Council

members, and elected officials.

Finally, at Tab A, ydu will find an
affidavit attesting to proper publication of the
following: Number one, the list of qualified

independent hearing officers and draft Guidelines

" for School Actions before November 1st. Number

two, the finalized Guidelines for School Actions
following a 21-day public comment period. Number
three, the proposals before March 31st and at least
15 days before the first community meeting; and
fourth, summaries from communjty meetings within
five days of that meeting.

At Tab B, Mr. Hearing Officer, the binder

includes the I1linois School Code Provisions --
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gxcuse me, it includes the I1linois School Code
Provisions designating the powers of the Board and
outlines the process for school action. This tab
also includes the Board's Policy on School
Performance, Remediation and Probation for the
2011-2012 school year and the Policy on the Review
and Establishment of School Attendance Boundaries.

Also at Tab B are the Chicago Public
Schools' Space Utilization Standards and the CEQ's
Guidelines for School Actions for the 2012 and 2013
school year.

Finally, Tab B includes the CEO's
Procedures for Public Hearings on Proposed School
Closings.

Aﬁd the third and final Tab C of the
binder includes written evidence in support of the
CEQ's proposal. Tab C contains the transcripts and
summaries from the two community meetings to elicit
pub]ic comment held at é location convenient to the
Ross and Dulles Schools' communities.

Tab C also includes the written statement
of Ashley Richardson, a witness whom you will be
hearing from in a moment, the accompanying

presentation demonstrating Ross's underutilization

B O B R B e e
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and the space available at the Dulles facility to
welcome students without exceeding its enrollment
efficiency range, and a map of the proposed
attendance area boundary change.

And, finally, Tab C includes the written
statement of LaTanya McDade, the CEQ's second
witness whom you will hear from and accompanying
documents demonstrating Dulles' status as a higher
performing sbhoo] and outlining the supports that
will be offered to students as they transition.

At this time, Mr. Hearing Officer -- or
you've already done that. I was going to request
that the CEO'S compiled exhibit be admitted into
evidence and, instead, I would 1ike to now --

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: 1I'11 accept it
formally into evidence.

MS. JACKSON: Thank you. And I would like to
introduce the CEO's representative,
Ashley Richardson, who will make a statement in
support of the proposal. This statement is Tocated
in the binder at Tab 21.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Ashley Richardson.

MS. RICHARDSON: Good evening, your Honor. My

name is Ashley Richardson, A-s-h-l-e-y,

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicage, I1Tinois (312) 263-0052




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

R-i-¢c-h-a-r-d-s-o0-n, and I'm the Portfolio Planner
for the Chicago Public Schools. I have been in
this position since June of 2012. As Portfolio
Planner, I manage strategic planning to improve the
efficient utilization of CPS facilities.

Prior to joining CPS, I worked as an
analyst and manager at Kraft Foods before obtaining
my master's of education in education policy and
management at the Harvard Graduate School of
Education.

I have been asked to appear at this
hearing today to convey to you, the parents, and
the community as well as interested members of the
public in attendance information regarding the
space utilization of the Ross facility with respect
to the proposal to close Ross.

According to the Chief Executive Officer's
guidelines for the 2012-2013 school year, the CEO
may propose to close a school if it is
underutilized based on CPS space utilization
standards and student enroliment numbers recorded
on the 20th day of attendance for the 2012-2013
school year. The CEO may only propose a closure if

the impacted students have the option to enroll in
11
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_1 a higher performing school and the resulting space
2 utilization after the closure will not exceed the :
3 facility's enroliment efficiency range as defined %
4 by the CPS Space Utilization Standards.
5 I will discuss the details regarding the
6 space utilization of this proposal. My colleague,
7 LaTanya McDade, will discuss the performance of the
8 welcoming school and highlight the supports being %
9 offered in the draft transition plan.
10 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Did you lose your mic?
11 They'ré dropping 1ike flies here.
12 MS. RICHARDSON: Ross is currently located at
13 6059 South Wabash Avenue. Ross is an elementary
14  school that as of the 20th day of attendance for
15  the 2012-2013 school year serves 344 students in
16  pre-kindergarten and kindergarten through 8th
17 grade.
18 To understand the enrollment efficiency
19 range of a facility, Chicago Public Schools
20 utilizes its Space Utilization Standards which are
21 located in your binder at Tab 14. The enrollment
22 efficiency range is plus or minus 20 percent of the
23 facility's ideal enrollment. For elementary school

24  buildings, the ideal enrollment is defined as the

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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number of allotted homercoms multiplied by 30. The
number of a11ofted homerooms 1is approximately 76 to
77 percent of the total classrooms available.

As an elementary school's enrollment
increases above the efficiency range, a school may
be considered overcrowded as programming actions
are reduced or compromised. As an elementary
school's enrollment decreases below the efficiency
range, a school may be considered underutilized as
classrooms are unused or poorly programmed making
the use of Timited resources less effective.

A typical elementary school building has a
total of 39 classrooms. Therefore, the number of
allotted homerooms approximately 76 to 77 percent
of 39 is 30 classrooms. Multiplying 30 classrooms
by 30 equals the ideal enrollment of 900. Finally,
the enrollment efficiency range is plus or minus 20
percent of 900 which is 720 to 1,080.

If a school 1in this typical elementary
school building had an enrollment below 720, it
would be considered underutilized. Alternatively,
if the school's enrollment was above 1,080, it
would be overcrowded.

There are 41 classrooms within the Ross

e e
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facility. Approximately 76 to 77 percent of this’ §
number is 31, the number of allotted homerocoms. ?
This number multiplied by 30 gives the ideal g
enrollment of the facility which is 930. As such, %
the enrollment efficiency range of the Ross é
facility is between 744 and 1,116 students. As I . %
stated, the enrollment of Ross as of the 20th day %
of attendance for the 2013 -- excuse me -- for the %
2012-2013 school year 1is 344. This number 1is below g
the enroliment efficiency range and, thus, the %
school is underutilized. ?
The CEO has proposed that students from ;

Ross be welcomed at John Foster Dulles Elementary, %
or Dulles. If this proposal is approved by the g
Board of Educatioﬁ for the City of Chicago, the %
resulting space utilization will not exceed é
Dulles's enroliment efficiency range as defined by %
g

the CPS Space Utilization Standards. ?
| Dulles has 38 total classrooms. §
Approximate]y 76 to 77 percent of this number s §
29, the number of allotted homerooms. This number E
multiptied by 30 yields the ideal enrollment of the é
facility which is 870. As such, the enrollment 3
efficiency range of the Dulles facility s between14 %
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1 696 and 1,044 students. Dulles currently has é
2 528 students enrolled. g
3 To fully explain the enrollment trend %
4 associéted with these schoois, I would Tike to %
5 direct your attention to the screen. Projected is §
6 a slide that shows the enroliment trend of Ross and %
7 Dulles. Green hash 1lines show the enroliment %
8 efficiency range of the Dulles facility and a é
9 circle representing the combined projected §
10 enrollment for 2013-2014. Ross's current %
11 enroliment of 344 and Dulles's current enrollment %
12 of 508 combines to a total of 872 within the
13  enrollment efficiency range of the Dulles facility. g
14 Further, the projected enrollment of Ross |
15 for the 2013-2014 school year is 351, and the

16  projected enrollment for Dulles for next school

17  year is 557.

18 As you can see, the 2013-2014 projected %
19  enrollment of Dulles combined with Ross projected §
20 to be reassigned to Dulles is 908 which 1is also §

21 within the efficiency range of the Dulles facility.
22  Thus, there is enough space within the Dulles

23  building for students from Ross and students from

24  Dulles. g
15
R S R T A o2 >>a
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If Ross is closed, the CEO 1is also
proposing that Ross's attendance area be reassigned
to Dulles. This means that Dulles will be the new
neighborhood school for students 1iving in the Ross
boundary. A map showing the proposed boundary
change 1is Tocated 1in your binder at Tab 23. And
copies of this map were aQai1ab1e tonight at the
registration desk.

In proposing this boundary change, several
factors were considered as outlined in the Review
and Establishment of School Attendance Boundaries
Policy including, but not limited to, the capacity
of Dulles, geographic barrﬁers, time travel,
distance travels, and program considerations.

You will next hear from my colleague,
LaTanya McDade, who will discuss the performance of
Dulles and highlight the proposed transition
efforts. Thank you, your Honor. This concludes my
statement.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

MS. JACKSON: At this time, your Honor, I would
1ike to now introduce the.CEO’s next
representative, LaTanya McDade, who will make a

statement in support of the proposal, and you can

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc,
Chicago, I1linois (312} 263-0052
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1

2 MS. McDADE: Good evening, your Honor. My name
3 s LaTanya McDade, L-a-T-a-n-y-a, M-c-D-a-d-e. I'm
4  the Chief of Schools for the Chicago Public Schools
5  Skyway Network.

6 Chicago Public Schools are divided up into
7 networks. Network offices are run by a chief and

8 provide support and oversight for the schools

9 assigned to them on behalf of the CEO. Dulles is
10 within the geographical boundaries of the Skyway

11 Elementary Network.

12 By way of background, over the past

13 15 years, I have worked in a number of capacities
14  within public education, including assistant

15  principal, principal, and Deputy Chief of Schools
16  before -- prior to becoming Chief of Schools 1in

17 2012. I hold a bachelor’'s degree 1in e1emen£ary

18  education from Chicago State University, a master's
19 degree in school Teadership and administration from
20 lLoyola University, and I am currently pursuing a

21 doctorate from Lewis University.

22 As you have already héard, Ross fits the
23 criteria of the Chief Executive Officer's

24  Guidelines for School Actions because it is 1

find her statement in Tab 24 of your binder.
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underutiiized based on CPS Space Utilization
Standards and student enrollment numbers recorded
on the 20th attendance day for the 2012-2013 school
year.

Ross students will be welcomed by Dulles
located at 6311 South Cailumet Avenue. The facility
at 6311 SQuth Calumet Avenue has enough space to
welcome the Ross students, and the resulting
combined enroliment will not exceed the facility's
enrollment efficiency range.

When Ross students are welcomed by the
Dulles administration, staff and students, they
will be attending a higher'performing school based
on the CEO's Guidelines for School Actions.

One way that the CEQO's Guidelines for
School Actions define a higher performing school is
if a school received a higher Tevel on the
Performance Policy for the 2011-2012 school year.
Under the CPS Performance Policy located in your

binder at Tab 12, each school receives an annual

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, I11inois (312) 263-0052

e E e AL

—

S

e

e R R

:
5
,
i
&
g

rating based on its performance on a variety of %
student outcome measures including standardized g
test scores and student attendance. %

District widé, schools designated Level 118 E
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1 are the highest performing, and schools designated %
2 Level 3 are the Towest performing. Ross received a g
3 Level 3 rating for the 2011-2012 school year while %
4 Dulles received a Level 2 rating. The Performance é
5 Policy reports refilecting these levels are included ;
6 in the binder of documents that you have received i
7 at Tab 25. Please note that the Performance policy %
8 ratings from the 2011-2012 school year appear under %
9 the 2012-2013 header on these reports as these %
10 ratings are used to determine each school's ‘
11 accountability status for the 2012-2013 school ;
12 year. %
13 If this proposal is approved, students z
14  will receive addifiona? supports at Ross during the g
15 remainder of this year and at Dulles next year, and %
16 CPS will provide assistance to ease the transition §
17 process as much as possible. CPS has developed a g
18 ‘pian dedicating additional resources to address any %
19 safety concerns and to fulfill students' academic, %
20 social, and emotional, and other individual needs. %
21 The draft transition plan explaining these i
22 additional resources was sent home to all families g
23 affected by this proposal and is located in your i
24  binder at Tab 1. " %
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CPS will publish final transition plans if

the Board approves this proposal which will
incorporate feedback from community meetings, this
hearing, and additional input received.

The CPS Office of Safety and Security, or
0SS, has worked with the ChicagQ'Po1ice Department,
the Department of Family and Support Services,
local community groups and faith partners, elected
officials, and other sister agencies to develop a
plan for the safe transition of students. If this
proposal is appfoved, 0SS will take the following
steps:

First, 0SS will review and update school
safety audits, security personnel allocations, and
school safety technology systems to make
enhancements as appropriate. Second, 0SS will be
available to address specific safety concerns
raised by students and staff. Third, 0SS will
provide safe passage supports for students and
staff traveling to and from school. Safe passage
workers wear identifiable vests and stand on
designated school corners to monitor students'
safety during the travel to school in the morning

and home 1in the afternoon.

20
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1 Prior to the start of the 2013-2014 school
2 year, 085S will work with the Dulles administration
3 and the community to designate specific

4 intersections for safe passage supports.

5 Additionally, students will receive

6 academic supports as they transition inciuding the
7 following:

8 First, a principal transition coordinator,
9 or PTC, will be assigned to help the principal of
10  Ross maintain academic rigor for the remainder of
11 the school year and ensure a smooth transition to
12 Dulles. PTCs are former principals or other

13 administrators with significant experience who will
14  be a resource for the administration and ensure

15  continuity of support for faculty and students.

16 Second, the Dulles administration will

17  receive comprehensive student specific data on all
18 transitioning students to allow staff to

19  proactively identify individual student needs and
20 prepare to meet those needs.

21 Third, principals will receive

22 discretionary resources to provide direct academic
23  support to students. For example, these funds may
24  be used to provide an instructional coach, teacher21
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1 leader or to obtain an academic tutoring position §
2 or program for students in reading and math. g
3 Principals will be provided guidance and support as %
4  they consider how to use these resdurces. g
5 Students will also receive social and j
6 emotional supports to help them adjust to a new %
7  school environment including the following: %
8 First, CPS will help school staff members %
9 facilitate intervention groups or Peace Circles %

10 aimed at helping students work through concerns %

11 associated with the transition. E

12 Secohd, CPS will help staff members ?

13 implement restorative practices such as peer %

14 circles and peer juries to encourage peer-to-peer

15 problem-solving and resolution.

16 Third, groups of students in need of more

17 individualized attention will be provided with |

18 access to highly structured interventions. ;

19 Fourth, to foster an environment that is f

20 both supportive and inclusive for all students, CPS é

21 will provide resources to the Dulles Teadership to é

22 implement culture-building activities such as staff E

23  Tuncheons and team- and trust-building activities. %

24  Resources will alsc be provided to sponsor - %

/




1 activities such as school visits for families,

2 coffee chats with the principal, picnics, field

3 trips or parent meetings to help transitioning

4 families get to know their new school.

5 - Finally, additiconal transition supports

6 will be provided to ensure that Ross students who
7 have unigue needs or circumstances are adeqﬁate1y
8 supported in this transition including students

9 with diverse learning needs, students in temporary
10 1iving situations, English-language learners, and
11 early childhood participants. These additiocnal

12  supports are described in more detail in the draft
13  transition plan located in your binder at Tabs 1
14 and 2.

15 | In conclusion, Ross is underutilized. The
16  combined enrollment of Ross and Dulles students at
17 6311 South Calumet facility will not exceed the

18 facility's enrollment efficiency range, and Dulles
19  1is a higher performing schootl. |
20 The CEO believes that this proposed school
21 closure will help the district better serve all
22 students and is prepared to assist students with
23 additional supports as they transition.

24 Thank you for your time and attention.

23;‘
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1 This concludes my statement.

2 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: All right. Thank you.

TR SRS

3 MS. JACKSON: Your Honor, this concludes the

4 presentation in support of the CEO0’'s proposal. If

i

5 you have any questions, we would be happy to answer
6 those at this time.
7 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Do you have any

8 information on the class sizes at Dulles that's

= o S A S P T

9 going to result as a result of this? §
10 | MS. RICHARDSON: I can provide that to you %
11 before 5 p.m. tomorrow and amend the testimony with ;
12 that response. §
13 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay. Thank you. It i
14 appears that the Board took less time than they %

-15  were allotted, so that Teaves more time for the
16 | public. So we're going to begin with the public

17 comments.

e B PR

18 Just as you were, unfortunately,
19 restricted at the community meeting, we're going to

20 have to restrict it to two minutes here, too, so

R e i

21 you all get a chance to speak. We have a time

22 monitor there. She's going to be flashing when
23 there's 30 seconds left, a big red card that will

24 indicate that you have to stop. A1l right.

S R A SR SRR
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Is there anybody here -- 1is there any
alderman here from an alderman’s office that wishes
to speak at the outset or not? You wish to speak?

ALDERMAN: No, sir.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: We're going to go down
the 1ine then. I do have one caution to any
student who wishes to come up here. Because you're
all minors, you are not to identify yourself by
name. Just use the initials of your first name and
your last name, 1ike CB. You can't have your
actual name go into the record. Okay.

Let's see. It says Felecia Reed does not
wish to speak, right?

MS. REED: No.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Then we're down to
Wanda Toote.

MS. TOOTE: Good evening, your Honor.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Good evening.

MS. TOOTE: My name is Wanda Toote, W-a-n-d-a,
T-o-o-t-e. I have been given the responsibility to
give the introductions.

Betsy Ross Elementary School was named
after Betsy Ross, born in 1752 in Philadelphia,

Pennsylvania. She was the eighth of 17 children

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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1 and best known for mak%ng the first American flag. §
2 She apprenticed with an upholisterer before ?
3 irrevocably splitting with her family to marry an g
4 Anglican. The couple opened their own upholstery E
5 business drawing on Betsy's deft needlework skills. §
6 In 1776, her fTirst husband, John, was E
7 killed by a gun powder explosion. A year later, |
8 she married a sailor who also met an unfortunate %
9 end. In 1783, Betsy married for a third and final %
10 time. He died 34 years later, in 1817, after a §
11 Tong disability. Betsy Ross's 1life struggles were %
12  truly ‘impressive. é
13 Today, most scholars agree that it was not 2
14  Betsy who made the first flag, but we know that she %
15 was a flag maker who was paid by the Pgnnsy1vania %
16 State Navy Board. %
17 The Betsy Ross House where she is reported %
18 to have made the flag and the claim that she once ;
19 Tived there is also a matter of dispute. Despite %
20 the unlikelihood of the story for which she is z
21 known, Betsy Ross is, however, a fine example of %
22  what many women of her time audaciously endured, é
23 widowhood, single motherhood,'managingrhouseho1d 3
24 and property independently andlquick1y remarrying - é
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for economic reasons, and her story and her 1life
are nonetheless stitched into the fabric of
American history.

Betsy Ross Elementary School has continued
Betsy's legacy of hard work and survival as her
namesake families at Betsy Ross have had Tives full
of struggles, but they have moved on to do great
things. A Tot of our children come from single
parent homes where they have to endure a lot of
challenges. |

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Ma'am, I am going to
ask you to wrap up unfortunately.

MS. TOOTE: Somebody else's time is going to be
cut and they know it; is that okay?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Within reason.

MS. TOOTE: Just as the validity of Betsy
Ross's accomplishments are'a matter of dispute, so
is the validity of the contributions that Betsy
Ross Elementary School made to society.

Even though we're in the Washington Park
area, our school has a lot of high performing,
talented students and produced people 1like Dwayne
Wade of Miami Heat and Lorraine Hansberry, who

wrote Raisin in the Sun.
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1 So as we go through our data this evening,
2 I can only quote Lorraine Hansberry, "When you

3 start measuring somebody, measure him right...make %
4 sure you done take into account what hills and

5 wvalleys come through before he got wherever he is.”
6 Ladies and gentiemen, we will present to

7 you the criteria that you should consider before

8 closing Betsy Ross.

9 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
10 Darrell Kelly.
11 MR. KELLY: D-a-r-r-e-1-1, K-e-1-1-y, and this

12 1is Ross, school of truth. Now this eagle has béen
13  soaring for a Tong time but there's (inaudible)

14 somewhere in this. 3
15 So why CPS recommend to close Ross if %
16 enrollment has declined by 38 percent over the last E
17 the ten years? There's truth to that. Public

18  housing contributed to that case. But in the last
19  three years, we have seen renovation of the

20 Caldwell building between 51st and Indiana, new

21 development construction at 60th and Wabash, and

22 renovations at 59th and Wabash. These buildings

23  have opened within the Tast six months. So we are

24  seeing an upward trend in the attendance at Ross. %
28 |
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Those things were not taken into account.

It is true that Dulles' enrollment 1is 540.
But who wish to go to a community where they
themselves are having issues? Housing projects,
the loss of students. And who places a charter
school one block away from the existing CPS school?
We don't see that as a probiem, but we know it is.

So the Ross school lacks ADA
accessibility. A building with ADA 1is a ramp. We
have a ramp. And if the Board 1is considering the
elevator, how long has Betsy Ross been 1in existence
without an elevator but yet is still maintained for
almost 70 years?

Betsy Ross is and always will be the
cornerstone of a community that's growing. Again,
I hope you all consider that though the last ten
years been in decline, with the new renovatiohs and
the properties opening in the Ross community, we

will see an upward trend in enroliment. And if you

‘consider us for this opportunity, I believe within

the next year or so, you may see an increase of 150

- students or more by September.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

Student A, NS.
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1 STUDENT NS: My name is NS, and I'm an 8th

2 grader at Betsy Ross School. I ask myself, why

3 would anyone want to close a great school? Have

4 you ever visited Ross? Have you spoken to the

5 children? Have you seen the laughter, their smiles
6 when they are greeted every day at the door by

7 Dr. Shabazz and Mrs. Wards?

8 | On the day it was announced -- on the %
9 day -- sorry. On the day it was announced that our ]
10  school was closing, tears flowed throughout the §
11 day. Children were comforted by teachers and |

12 staff; but the next day, we, the children, decided
13 1ike the great Muhammad Ali to get up, to fight

14  back, to throw punches, not in violence, but in our
15 success, our stories, and our Tives.

16 I am here today to represent those before
17 me and the successes after me. We believe and look
18 up to you and you seem have to given up.

19 Muhammad Ali once said, I never give up on those %
20  who Took up to me. It means that he never gives up %
21 on those who believe in him.

22 You Took down on us, you gave up. We

e L S P e R

23 still have some people to believe in. Our

R e

24  principals, our teachers, and staff. The great
30
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1 Victor Hugo once said, He who opens a school door
2 closes a prison. Then my school was the gateway %
3  between heaven and hell. i
4 So I ask today, which door are you opening %
5 for the children of the Ross community? Don't %
6 close something great, something that can become g
7 impossible to defeat. Martin Luther King, Junior, g
8 said, A1l who call on God in true faith earnestly é
9 from the heart will certainly be heard and will i
10 receive what they have asked and desired. E
11 For that, we call on you to allow us the ;
12 Eagles of Ross to soar. Thank you. ;
13 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student B, AB. %
14 STUDENT AB: Good afternoon. My name is AB. %
15 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: We'll call you AB, i
16 A VOICE: Excuse me, but I am the parent. It's Z
17 okay. I'm her parent. 1I'm the parent of her. %
18 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay. %
19 STUDENT AB: I'm a fellow 4th grader honor rotll £
20 student at Betsy Ross Elementary School, and this %
21 is my report card that I show you that I am an §
22 honor roll student. Have a nice day. §
23 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. Student C, %
24 TM. Student C, TM. é
i
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1 STUDENT TM: Good evening. My name is -- I %
2 méan, my name is TM, and I am a second grader at §
3 Betsy Ross Elementary School, and I'm coming to i
4  tell you that what if a kid was outside around f
5 Dulles when they was shooting and what if a kid was %
6 up in a park when the car went through the gate? ;
7  Thank you. | §
8 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. Student D, g
9 EL. Not going to talk? Okay. Student E as well, E

10  DH.

11 STUDENT DH: Good evening. My name is DH, and

O R e R

12 I am in third grade at Betsy Ross Elementary, and

13 I'm an honor roll student at Betsy Roés Elementary,

R

14  and these are my grade documents to show you that
15 I'm an honor roll student.
16 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student F, CH.

17 STUDENT CH: Hi. My name is CH. I'm a middle

T Y T T s A e o

18 school student at Betsy Ross Elementary School and ] i

T

TR

19 I disagree that Ross should close because this
20 school has any and everything a perfect school can

21 have. We have two computer Tabs with more than 35

S 5 o e oA PR T

22 computers in each one. Not only that, each

R AT
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23 classroom has four computers and it's own

24 SMART Board.
32
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1 We have teachers who care for students and §
2 a principal who would do anything to get everything %
3 | that is appropriate for a school. In our school, i
4 we have students in 4th and 5th grades who keep %
5 saying that they can't wait for middle school. %
6 | They want to graduate from Betsy Ross that they §
7 can't imagine going to any other school. I can't %
8 either. é
9 My favorite part about my school is all of §
10  the teachers and activitﬁes 1ike gym, art, library, g
11 social studies, science, math, and even reading. ;
12 This school is also really special to me because of g

13 the love, care.and hearts the staff have for us. I

14 have been -- I have been to other schools and none

T e L L G A S RGP ED

15 of them compares to Betsy Ross. We are Eag1és and

16 we want to soar. %
17 Thank you for Tlistening. %
18 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student G, CW. ;
19 STUDENT CW: Hi. My name is CW. Good evening.

20 My name is CW. I am a Betsy Ross student. I am |
21 .not going to speak a full page letter, but I will %
22 just tell you the facts at Betsy Ross School. %
23 The school 1is open to -- the school

24  open six to seven days a week from 6 a.m. to

R B R R B A e R e e S T
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most of the time 8 or 9 p.m. We have two computer
labs, all day art and all day library. The Joffrey
Ballet for 1st and 2nd grade girils who attend the
Joffrey tower downtown Chicago. We learn different
techniques every day but we take it slow for Kkids
who don't understand.

- We have different after-school programs
1ike LEAP, Rocket Learning, Sylvan Learning,
Orion's Math. We use technology for us to learn
1ike iPads, computers, SMART Boards and clickers.

Here at Ross we do STMath, i-Ready, MAP
Math, Khan Academy, LearnZillion, Mr. Anker,
mathematics, and Battle of the Books where students
at Betsy Ross got 1st place in the Burnham Park
area. We have talent shows where any student at
Ross is welcome to show their talent.

At Ross -- at Réss School, our teachers
and principals want us to soar. We did Read the
Most from coast to coast, and at Ross, we read the
most. I am one of the students and younger 1st
and 2nd grade students who won a competition for
reading the most out of the whole school and we
will be awarded.

Those are just some of the few things we

34
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1 do at Betsy Ross School. But if you want us -- but
2 if you want to know more, you will have to come and

3 wview it with your own eyeballs.

4 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. Student H,
5 TS.
6 STUDENT TS: Good evening. My name is TS, and

7 I am a student at Betsy Ross Elementary Schoo1  I
8 am here today to show how grateful I am to have a

9 school 1ike Betsy Ross and to be welcome into their
10 family.

11 I am concerned that if they send us to

12 DPulles or Carter, they won't have the love and care
13  and respect they show us here at Betsy Ross. I

14  have siblings in 2nd and 3rd grade that have a

15  passion for Betsy Ross. They come home and tell

16  everybody how much they love their school and that
17 Betsy Ross is their favorite.school ever which

18  makes our mom happy about sending us to Betsy Ross.
19 Many say that the neighborhood isn't safe,
20 but if it isn't safe, why would you send us across
21 the lines in which violence occurs?

22 I'm here to get the understanding of the
23  CPS process which involves my beloved school. I

24  was wondering if we left 2012 behind and jumped

I T T
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1 into 2013 why are we going backwards instead of %
2 forward with the future waiting on us scholars %
3 today. Thank you for your time.. i
4 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. g
5 Student I, CM. '
6 STUDENT CM: Hello. My name is CM, and I'm a g
7 7th grader at Betsy Ross. I believe that Betsy é
8 Ross should stay open because I am a -- because I E
9 am concerned that my family and friends will not z
10  truly be welcomed at the school we are being i
%

11 assigned to. I guess I feel this way because going é
12  to my school 1is like going home. %
13 I would 1ike to share just one of the many §
14 reasons my school is special to me. When I was in %
15 4th grade at Betsy Ross, nobody could tell me to %
16 pick up a book. My grades looked 1ike garbage. g
17 Then the new principals came in and everything 2
18 started to change. §
19 I began to care about my school and my %
20 education. My test scores began to grow and I %
21 began to love reading books. In fact, I just won a z
22 school-wide contest for reading the most books and %
23 taking the most Accelerated Readgr tests on Read §
24  the Most from Coast to Coast day. And do you know36 %
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what the best part was? 1 was able to pick out
five brand new books to keep Tor my own,

I love being part of a school that
supports my learning, and I am worried that a new
school will not take the same interest in me as an
individual. At Betsy Ross, I am not a student. I
am a family member.

So I plead, please keep my school open.
Thank you for your time.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

Student J, MB.

STUDENT MB: Hello, my name 1is --

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Hi.

STUDENT MB: Hi. Hello, my name is MB. I am a
current student at Betsy Ross Elementary Schoo]. 1
am willing to do anything to keep my school open.

Here at Ross Elementary, I feel safe
coming in our school building because I know that
there are no weapons or any way that I can be
harmed because we have a full-day security guard
who protects us. He checks anyone and everything
that comes in the building to make sure no one has
anything that could hurt other students.

I have been to Dulles once or twice, but I
: 37
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1 have friends that attend Dulles, and they say they §
2 do not feel safe in Dulles because they do not have %
3 security guards. There are a lot of gangs and i
4 violence near their school and also 1in their ?
5 school. E
6 As a student, I think that Dulles will not ;
7 provide me the knowledge that I need because Dulles §
8 does not have a full-day Tibrarian or full-day art ;
9 teacher. Here at Ross we have those things and the é
10 art and library teachers are willing to stay late g
_11 as possible, not just those teachers, but the whole %
12  Betsy Ross staff. g
13 CIf you ride past Dulles at 7:30 or g
14 8 o'clock, you see no cars, no lights on. If you %
15 ride past Ross at 7:30 or 8 o'clock, you see cars %
16 and lights on because teachers and others are ?
17 trying to see what they could do to become a better %
18  teacher to help students with what they need. §
19 And here at Ross, we have pride, we have E
20 dignity, and we are a family, and we are Betsy Ross §
21 Elementary School and we will not be closed any %
22 time soon. Thank you. ;
23 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Felicia Shakespeare. %
24 MS. SHAKESPEARE: Good evening. I would Tike 28 g
- /
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to start by saying that at Betsy Ross we do believe
that excellence is attainable. One thing that we
are referring to tonight is a document called Ross,
The Truth. What we have Tisted is what CPS
recommends as the reasons to close Ross and what
Dulies is bringing, Ross, The Truth.

What I would 1ike to start off by saying
is there was a vision for Betsy Ross to open a
thriving 1library and media center. Over a year ago
at this time, I came to Betsy Ross to actually make
that dream come true. At this time, we were able
to come into district compliance by opening our
automated system which is called SOLAR which 1is
Seeking On Line Access to Resources which brings
digital and print resources to students in their
families of Betsy Ross.

You said we did not have a library, but we
have a library. In our library, we have over 3,000
books that have been manually entered. We also
have access to over 7,000 E-books. We also have a
very strong relationship with the American Library
Association who's actually here tonight to be part
of our family. We've also have implemented reading

programs through our library. One you heard
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tonight is called the AcceTerated Reader program,
and I would Tike to say, to date, the students have
read over 4,809 books at Betsy Ross which consists
of over 23 million words. So we are reading at
Betsy Ross.

I would also like to add, as it has been
before stated, the issue was technology, that Ross
lTacks technology. That is not true. Ross has two
state-of-the-art éomputer labs eabh with enough
computers for the entire class. Each classroom
teacher has four desktop classrooms -- I'm sorry,
per classroom with printers, scanners, copiers, and
faxers. We also have SMART Boards in every class,
even including the library.

We also have document cams for every

class, and we have a well-equipped science lab with

R T P e PSR 7 TN R B

T 2 R e e

e

new science program materials available, and iPads
also can be made available no matter the facility.
So I would once again ask you to reassess
what you're saying about Betsy Ross.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. ;
Lejon Ross-Busch. g
MS. ROSS-BUSCH: Good evening. My name is §
Lejon Ross-Busch, L-e-j-o-n, R-o0-s-s, hyphen, “© %
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B-u-s-c-h. I'm speaking from the document Ross,
The Truth.

As it relates to interior improvements
needed at Ross and upgrades that will be given at
Dulles School. One of the first things that my
principal did when he came to Betsy Ross was to
improve the culture and the climate of the school.
So a part of the culture and the climate would of
course be the building interiors.

He formed a partnership with Chicago Cares
and other partnerships, and we were able to have |
our building and our classrooms painted and that
was free. No cost. That would have cost CPS over
a hundred thousand dollars. We also have murals on
the second and third floor that showcase the
skylines of various countries. We also have quotes
and pictures of famous African-Americans on the
walls located on the second floor.

We also have white boards in every
classroom. We have a new roof. It's probably
about seven years old.

We also looked at the outside facilities.
Ross has a park adjacent to it. It also has enough

roem for us to play, the children to play at
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1 recess. We also have an area in the back that's
2 used for physical education classes. This a11ows
3 physical education and 1ibrary class -- physical
4 education and recess to happen at the same time.
5 Thank you for your consideration and you
6 lTistening.
7 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
8 Ernestine Clarke.
.9 MS. CLARKE: Good evening. My name is
10 Ernestine Clarke, and I'm a proud teacher at the
11 Betsy Ross Elementary School. I am the early |
12 childhood special education teacher, and I'm here
13 to speak about our dynamic special education
14  department which includes: We have inclusion from
15 pre-K all the way to 8th grade. All of our special
16 ed teachers are included in the common preps with
17 the gen ed teachers. What a great way to
18 collaborate because, remember, excellence is
19l attainable at Betsy Ross.
20 I am the early childhood instructor and
21 teacher at Betsy Ross. My program is a cluster
22 program meaning that my students come from all over
23 the City of Chicago. Let me give you a little
24  demographics. From 98th and Bensiey to the home of
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our President, Barack Obama, that's where my
students come from. They're city-wide.

Also, all of our rooms are technology
ready. We have SMART Boards, computers, as many as
we want, thanks to our principal. My kids also
have touch screen; and, believe me, they can use a
touch screen as well as the mouse.

We have inclusion for all of our field
trips. That's from pre-K to 8th grade. We also in
the special ed deparfment have the same materials
as our gen ed colleagues and students because,
remember, excellence is attainable.

Also at Betsy Ross, in the early childhood

instructional program, for the past five years,

“when it came time for our students for the

re—eva]uation; for them to be re-evaluated to see
if they was going to stay continuous special ed or
move on, I'm happy to say we have six students that
moved on. I can't give you the names right now
because that's confidentiality. Six students who
were able to go into a regular 1st grade classroom.
And just today, I received a placement
letter stating that I was going to have a new

student. And guess what? That parent showed up
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1 and we welcomed that parent. That parent enrolled
2 and we gave them a book because we believe in

3 literacy at Betsy Ross. All of our classrooms are

B B T T Rt

4 staffed with classroom Tibraries and, believe me,

5  the students use those libraries that we have 1in §
6 our classroom. ;
7 Remember, excellence is attainable at g
8 Betsy Ross Cockrell. Thank you for your attention. Z
9 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. %
10 Brenda Love. §
11 MS. LOVE: Coming. Good evening. My name is %
12 Brenda Love. That's B-r-e-n-d-a, L-o-v-e. I am i
13 going to talk a 1ittle bit about the lack of ;
14 security technology. That's what they said about é
15 us for Ross Elementary. %
16 For Dulles, it says security and %
17  technology such as entry screening and equipment. %
18 Well, we have those same kinds of things at our é
|

19  school. The security entry equipment is currently
20 located at our main entrance. The security cameras
21 are located in the parking lot, south entrance and

22 north entrance. Monitoring equipment is Tocated at

23 the main entrance and office.

24 Lack of intervention programs they say
- 44
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about us. They say, well, Dulles has academic
intervention programs. Well, the truth is, for
Betsy Ross, we have a partnership with LEAP. We
have SES programs. We have Saturday school. And
our children love to come to Saturday school. We
have I Read It which is a web-based computér assist
reading program. Our children love to do I Read
It. You have not seen how well they do on I Read
It when they are in the computer lab. They are so
quiet, you just don't know that they're there, but
they're sitting there.

We also have STMath, web-based computer
assisted math. We have RTi, reading and math
groups to address Level 2 students.

Our children are working hard, and I can't
see why anyone wants to close Betsy Ross. QOur
children are working hard, and they just don't
understand; And I don't know how anyone is going
to make them understand that this is supposed to be
all right.

But thank you for Tistening, and I want
you all fo have a blessed and wonderful day.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Evelyn Sanford.

MS. SANFORD: Good evening. My name is

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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Evelyn Sanford, E-v-e-1-y-n, S-a-n-f-o-r-d. I'm
the visual arts instructor at Betsy Ross
Elementary.
i‘m going to continue with the Betsy Ross,
The Truth document talking about our before- and
after-school extra-curricular activities, youth
anti-violence. As far as Betsy Ross is concerned,
we have Jiji and iReady programs which were
available before and after school. So schools open
before 8 o'clock and students have the opportunity
to come in using computer labs to work on the Jiji
and iReady programs. |
We have the no cut policy for sports %
teams. So if students want to come out and play |
basketball, there's no try-out. If you are keeping
your grades up and you want to p?ay, then you're
able to play. And those programs are available
before and after school, volleyball, basketball.
The gym is open so students are using thét before
school starts and again after school is over up
until about 7, 8 o'clock at night. We have
students in the building which is a part of our
anti-violence. So instead of having students out

in the streets where they say most issues occur

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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between 3 and 5, our students are safé because
they're in the building with us being supervised,
participating in after-school extra-curricular
activities.

We also have co-ed Double Dutch which our
students are multiple city champs. Co-ed flag
football., Students are multiple regional champs,
third in the city. Giris and boys track, all-city
champs. Girls and boys volleyball. Girls and boys
softball.

| We also spoke about the Joffrey Ballet
which 1is available to 1st and 2nd grade students.
Ballroom dance. Art club which I facilitate twice
a week. And Battle of the Books.

Our students again are safe within our
school participatihg in these clubs. We have math
competitions. Our students are nationally ranked
in 2012. Drama club pefforms a high quality play
each winter. And our teachers also volunteer as
tutors, keeping them safe in our school, and that's
a part of our nonviolence and extra-curricular
activities that we provide here at Betsy Ross.
Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank vyou.
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1 Ideltia Daughrity.

2 MS. DAUGHRITY: Good evening. My name 1is

3 Idella Daughrity, I-d-e-1-1-a, D-a-u-g-h-r-ij-t-y.

4 1 Tove working at Betsy Ross School. i'm a teacher
5 there. We are a family at Betsy Ross School. We

6 work together at Betsy Ross School. We plan

7 lessons, projects, and field trips together. We

8 review test data and student-led conferénce to help
9 them eXce].

10 We plan real-world experience for them,

11 such as mock election, such as the economy, stuff
12  that they can rea?]y identify and help them in the
13 real world when they leave Betsy Ross. We, the

14 entire staff at Betsy Ross, work together to

prepare our students to be successful.

16 | Thank you for Tlistening.

17 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: -Jane11a Alexander.

18 MS. ALEXANDER: Hello. My name is

19 Janella Alexander, J-a-n-e-1-1-a,

20 A-l-e-x-a-n-d-e-r. Hello to everyone. I'm an
21 instructor assistant at Betsy Ross Elementary
22 School, and we are a family there at Betsy Ross

23  Elementary School.

24 When the students come in the building, "

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, I1linois (312} 263-0052

A P D

e T

LI S LR I

otz




B e R B B R P P S 2

1 they are greeted by Dr. Shabazz and Ms. Wards. And
2 when they come down to the lunchroom for breakfast,
3 I'm there along with my other colleagues to greet
4 them as well. We give them a hug. We say hello to
5 them. If there's any need for them at that time,
6 we'll address that need.
7 We -- along with the programs and
8 activities at the school, we are there for the
-9 kids. Leading up to the ISAT testing, we was
10 there. The students, the teachers, we was there.
11 During day school, after school, Saturday school,
12 summer school, we was there. You know, they said
13 it takes a village to raise a child, we are that
14  village at Betsy Ross School to help our children
15 in their education.
16 So I say to you, to everyone here that you
17 all are making a great mistake by closing Betsy
18 Ross Elementary School. And I have been there for
19 some time now and I plan on retiring from Betsy
20 Ross. Thank you.
21 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
22 Edmund Vasquez.
23 MR. VASQUEZ: Good evening. My name is
24  Edmund Vasquez, E—d-m—u—n—d, V-a-s-g-u-e-z.
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I just wanted to hand you guys these
petitions for closing our school. There's I
believe 649. That's there.

I just wanted to say that it is a great
mistake that you guys are closing Betsy Ross. 1
know you guys have not seen it with your own eyes,

the beauty that has come out of a communitiy that

was designed to fail anyway.  You guys need to come

out and check us out. I 1like doing the talent
shows. I invite you guys to come out during that
time. A1l right. Have a great evening.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
Student K, JD.
STUDENT JD: Good evening. I am JD, a former
graduate from Betsy Ross Elementary School.
I just want to inform you how Betsy Ross

changed my life. I came to Betsy Ross in 6th

grade. It was hard for me since our teacher was so

i1l we didn't have a stable teacher. It was very
distracting because we also didn't have a stable

Tesson plan.

But somehow a miracle hit us and it hit us

hard: Ms. Ross-Busch, an outstanding math teacher.

She came with a plan, a perfect plan, a pian to
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1 make sure our ISAT scores soar. Ms. Ross-Busch

2 came right when ISAT testing was around the corner.
3 As students, we knew we had to put in work and

4 qguick to make ourselves soar.

5 In 7th grade, we were blessed with a

4] wonderfuT and outstanding principal, Dr. Shabazz.

7 At this age of time, I was immature and he made me
8 see things bigger and better and told me to take

9 every opportunity to do my best. And I did.

10 Now I am attending Dunbar Vocational High
11 School with a 3.7 GPA and I'm working my way up

12 because eagles soar.

13 Another thing, I entered the school today
14 and I came in the room where my teachers was

15 conferencing with the report cards and I toid

16 Ms. Ross-Busch, I have a problem. My problem is
17 that I have three Bs on my report card and it

18 brought my GPA down to a 3.4. And the first thing
19 she told me, well, we have to do that, what are you
20 guys working on? I told her, equations, I can't

21 get it. Can you help me? And she told me, come
22 after school, I will be here and I will help you.
23' To me, she plays the most important role
24  1in my 1ife because now I'm sitting with As and o
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excelling in algebra, and I just want to give a
thanks out to Ms. Ross-Busch.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student L, LS.
STUDENT LS: Good evening. My name is LS. I
am current graduate from Betsy Ross Elementary.

And at Ross, we are famﬁ1y. Walking in
the school, I was proud to go to school. 1
transferred from Dulles Elementary to Betsy Ross.
I transferred. My reasons was because I didn't
Tearn anything. But at Ross, I learned a lot. 1
was at Dulles for five, six years. I mean, I went
to Ross before. And what I learned at Dulles -- 1
mean what I Tearned at Ross couldn't compare to
what I learned at Dulles.

At Ross, we are family. They weren't
Ms. Ross-Busch or Ms. Loggins or Ms. Harrington.
They was Momma Ross-Busch, Momma Loggins, and
Momma Harrington.

The question that bothers me the most is
why send great kids -- why send great kids who soar
to a school where most kids are rude and they don't
even care? I say this on experience because I
lived with those students from Dulles. I Tived in

that same community and walked those same halls as

B B
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1 those kids walk today. %
2 And Ross is more than a place for %
3  education, but it is a place to learn and grow. I :
4 have become who I am today from Ross, at Ross. I ?
5 have two younger siblings at Ross today. My §
6  younger sibling is in 5th grade, and coming into %
7 Ross, she couldn't read or write. Now she's able ;
8 to read and write because of Ross. Her grades %
9 coming from Fs to Ds to Cs and Bs. E
10 CPS claims the school Tacks students, but g
11 have you ever thought that we Tack students because g
12  of homes being torn down and the violence? Last %
13  year, an 8th grader lost his 1ife to a student é
14 between the two schools -- well, lost his 1ife to a %
15  student at Carter Elementary which our Ross kids ?
16 would have to go to. And his death also affected g
17  our lack of students because a lTot of kids left ?
18  after that because it was an emotional time. E
19 I soared at Ross, graduating in the Class ;
20 of 2012 salutatorian and also receiving a Daniel ?
21 Murphy Scholarship. I was as well class president %
22 for the 7th and 8th grade year. %
23 Betsy Ross prepares us for 1ife. Dulles
24  only prepares you for the next stage. So I think 63
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1 taking what we have here and moving it to somewhere
2 else where we have to start fresh doesn't make

3 sense because look at us here. We all here to

4 support us. Not just -- we not here to get our ﬂ
5 point across but make sure everybody else get g
6 theirs across, too. We are family. Don't break us
7 apart. Thank you.

8 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student M, KG.

9 STUDENT KG: Good evening. I am KG. I am a

10 former graduate at Ross. Going to Ross was the

11 best years of my Tife. I appreciate the most

12 important people in my 1ife today from Ross,

13 Ms. Loggins, Ms. Ross;Busch, Ms. Wards

14 Ms. Harrington, and Dr. Shabazz. Those are the

15 people who made me the person I am today.

16 Betsy Ross 1is another home and another

17  family. They went through so much to help us.

18 They stayed after school to help us. Even when we
19 went to high school, they still took time out of
20 their day to help us.

21 Not only will I be hurt, the kids will

22 also be hurt. They look up to those people and --
23 exbuse me -- and to take the kids away from Ross

24  and put them somewhere uncomfortable, unsafe, and §
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where they won't feel 1ike family, out of all the
kids in Dulles, plus Ross kids. Ross staff members
takes the time to get to know each and every one of
the kids and make them feel welcome and help them
to the best of their ability.

So I say that you don't close Ross for the
kids.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student N, JC.

STUDENT JC: My experience at Betsy Ross has
been the best experience I've ever had in my school
1ife. I began attending Ross 1in September of 2012,
and since the beginning, I felt welcome. It may be
because how kindhearted our teachers are. It may
be because how welcoming our students are; and it
may be because our principal and assistant
principal do everything they can for us.

I do know that every student at Betsy Ross
is receiving everything that he or she needs
whether it's academic learning or feeling
confidence; buf, most importantly, I know that
every time I step into Ross, I feel brand new.

Please keep Betsy Ross open. - Thénk you.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student O, KS.

STUDENT KS: Hi. My name is KS. I have my

55
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report card. In reading, in reading -- I mean,
yes, in reading, I have an A. In writing, I have
an A. In Tlistening, I have a B. In speaking, I
have an A. In research, I have an A, too. In
mathematics, I have an A. In social studies, I
have A. In art, I have an A. 1In social studies, I
have an A. In physical education, I have a B. In
Tibrary science, I have a B. In learning
technology, I have a B.

I was there last week -- I mean, I wasn't
here, but I was at the other meeting. At Betsy
Ross, we soar 1like Eagles. We strive like Eagles.
We always do our best. Discussions about education
should not be made about money. They should be all
about the Kkids.

Nelson Mandela once said, Education 1is the
most powerful weapon which you can use to change
the world. I feel that I can only do that if I
stay at Ross.

We are provided so many opportunities to
succeed, even coming here to speak tonight. My
teachers know that this opportunity will help us to
-- I mean, to help us speak fbr ourselves 1in the

future. There is nobody who could teach 1ike them.
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They teach me the way I understand, and we have fun
while doing it.

Just last week we baked cookies to
practice measurement. Eating and learning. Does
it get any better? Yes, does it get any better? I
don't think so.

So to finish, I'd'just like to say that at
Ross we learn. Like Dr. King said, we need to
fight for our rights, and I will fight for my
school. Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Jai Jones.

MS. JONES: Hello. I am Jai Jones, J-a-1i,
J-o-n-e-s. Everybody come up here and say that
they are family. I can agree to that because we
walked in the school and they opened their arms up
tous. It's 1ike when we was looking for a school,
we went to Dulles. We went to every school in our
community. And it was cold and it was snowing, but
I had to walk.

And I was so upset by the time I reached

Betsy Ross. I'm Tike, you're not going to turn me

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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around. They said, no, we not. And they opened ?
their arms to my kids. And ever since then, we é
felt 1ike family. And we never did have a family. 3
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And when my kids started going to ;
Betsy Ross, Dr. Shabazz and Ms. Wards, it's not g
just about education with them. They Tove their %
kids. They love the parents. They can do anything ?
that they can seven days a week, 24 hours a day. é
And some of these kids go home, they don't have a S
mother, father, sister, brother, auntie, uncle. %
So we need Betsy Ross for these kids, %
because I grew up like that. And for Ms. Wards and 2
Dr. Shabazz to 1ove them kids MOre than they should %
and they have to, it's a blessing. And we don't %
want to take that away from the kids because they %
do have a family. E
And it's going to make me cry because I §
never had one and they have a family that loves §
them. I want to see them make it. I want them to
get an education. So what would they do if you al} %
take that away? It's like tearing a child right §
from a mother and father, and not just a mother and %
father, but a mother and father that love them. §
So we have to just think about things 1ike %
that, and with that love, we want to make our %
parents proud, and that's Betsy Ross. Thank you. ;
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. - %
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Student P, DJ.

STUDENT DJ: Hello.

A VOICE: If you don't waht to, you don't have
to. |

A VOICE: Good job.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

Student Q, MJ.

STUDENT MJ: Hello. My name is MJ. At Betsy
Ross, my teacher, Mr. Anderson, he teaches us
things that you would learn in 8th grade or high
school 1ike algebra. It's hard, but he makes it
easy for us. And all the teachers in the schootl
really love us.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

“Johnnie Hall.

MR. HALL: Good afternoon. My name 1is
Johnnie Hall, J-o-h-n-n-i-e, H-a-1-1.

I just want to start off by saying we are
a famﬁ]y. I'm a factory worker just in case you
want to know. We are a family. It would bring
(inaudible) if you close Betsy Ross.

I have been through this once. Lord
knows, I can't go through it twice. It hurts.

It's painful. Ms. Wards, Dr. Shabazz, the

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc,
Chicago, Il1linois (312) 263-0052




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

22

B e e R

teachers, the students, the parents are great.
We're all a family.

A1l I'm asking you, let Betsy Ross stay

open. It will work. Just give us a chance. Only

thing I say, I go past the classroom, they
learning, computer, library, gym, eating lunch,
recess. If you close Betsy Ross, that will be a
big mistake.

Qur kids will survive at Betsy Ross, not
Carter, not Dulles. Betsy Ross. So I'm saying for
the last time, please keep Betsy Ross open. Thank
you for the time.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Aldina Loggins.

MS. LOGGINS: Good evening, your Honor. Board,
my fellow Betsy Ross family, and friends, I am
Aldina Loggins, an educator and an advocate for
children which is the reason why we all are here
today, to save our children.
| Closing the doors to Ross School, their
community, a second home for many of them, a branch
to many opportunities, a place where a]].students,
students who have graduated, some who just 1ive in

the community to our current students feé] that

Betsy Ross is a safe place to be.
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Betsy Ross never closes, as you heard from

the students. On any given day from 7 in the

morning till 7 at night, there are children working

on projects, playing basketball or just sitting

around talking to keep from just hanging out on the

streets. We all are familiar with that old saying

~an idle mind is a devil's workshop.

It is amazing the community that has
evolved in Ross School, that our night management
who cohes a few nights a week even knows the

students.

H

Students are empowered to be whatever they

want to be at Ross. If the doors to Ross close,
let's think of the message it 1is sending to our
children. Do we believe in their success? The
important thing is not so much that every child
should be taught as that every child should be
given the wish to learn, words of the late
Albert Einstein.

As I ponder Ross School closing, a song
comes to mind, the late great Whitney Houston

expressed it well: I believe the children are our

future. I'm not going to sing, so don't be afraid.

But I want to reflect on first a few lines. Yes,

B R B e e e e s T R S i e
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we, at Betsy Ross, do believe children are our
future. If we teach them well and let them lead
the way, show them all the beauty they possess
inside, give them a sense of pride, it makes it
easier.

Everybody is searching for a hero. We,
‘educators, principals, Board members, we are those
heroes. Ross doors shouldn't be closed. What
should happen is it should be cloned throughout the

Chicagoland area so all children can have the

~experiences that our Betsy Ross students have.

From their dedicated administrators who
stand at the door no coats on, cold, showing every -
morning greeting students telling them how great
they are, to be dedicated -- to the dedicated staff
who have families or even sick parents that they're
caring after, but they stay late for the --

- HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: 1I'm going to need you
to wrap up.

MS. LOGGINS: A1l right. Just the dedication
to studehts is the main reason why our students
make progress. Because they know we believe 1in
them so they, 1in turn, believe in themselves.

Don't close the doors to their hopes, desires and

----- e T
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aspirations. To be great, let's not shatter
dreams. If Ross doors close, that's exactly what
will happen. And are we willing to take that risk?
So as you think about Ross closing the
doors, think about the face of opportunity you
closed. Let's keep our children first. Keep Ross
doors open.
And, in closing, I want to Teave you with
a few words. Let's remember the two basic
processes of education, knowing and evaluating.
Thank you for your time.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Theresa Harrington.
MS. HARRINGTON: Good evening. One of the

documents that we're leaving with you was a

" PowerPoint we did to highlight different things,

and we were going to go point by point, but I just
have to say, as a teacher, the pride I have 1in our
children and these speeches they wrote and the way
they present themselves is amazing. I think
they're speaking for the education that they're
getting at this school, and I hope you're seeing
that because we have a lot of points to make and we
know that's really important.

But because we're educators who care about
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the children first, them Tearning how to speak
publicly about what they believe in is such a
valuable lesson. We have to Tlet that happen. So
thank you. |

But I did want to point out one thing. In
here, you will see two graphs, and one is a better
map and one is about reading, and they are about
the percentage of children that have already met or

exceeded their goals for the year. And this was

- done in January when we did our MAP testing. 1In

almost all of our classes, more than 50 percent of
the children had already met their yearly goals by
January. We had 67 and 64 percent of our students
in 4th and 8th grade meeting their goals in math,
and then we had, you know, 7th and 8th graderé, 64,
63 percent meeting their goals in January, that
they have to meet byrthe end of the year. So
there's a lot of learning.

But I just wanted to say when you share
your statistics about why Du]]és is a better
school, it makes sense that you look at the numbers
and you say, yes, the test scores are better.
Dulles doesn't have to accept every child that

walks into their door. We do. That mother, Jai,
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just told us that she knocked on the door, they
didn't accept her children. When you choose who
you get, your scores reflect that. We don’t turn

down anyone who comes to our door. Of course, our

- scores are going to be different.

And let's be educators. I have a master's
degree, 20 years of teaching. What do we know if
we are saying that our children aren't performing
lower, why would you put them into more crowded
classrooms where they're going to get less
assistance? If the concern is their learning, then
we would want to have smaller class sizes. I'm not
eVen -- I'm just saying like, it just doesn't make
sense.

But, lastly, you made the comment that
money is being spent to have administrators come in
our building to make sure we're still teaching.
Don't you worry because we don't go to work for our
check, and I don't go to work for a job, and I have
lived in three states, seven schools. I'm a great
teacher. I will have a job. I'm not here to save
my job. I'm here to save a great home for all of
these children. Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Snow Li.
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McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, Illinois (312) 263-0052




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

T R o O

MS. LI: Good evening, your Honor. My name is
Snow Li, S-n-o-w, L-i, and I am a special education
teacher at Betsy Ross.

I wantea to follow up with what
Ms. Harrington had talked about in thié PowerPoint,
some of our data and some of the really big goals
that we have at our school. I wanted to talk fo
you about the inclusion program at our school which

is the first year that we've done it, and for -- I

guess you don't know, inclusion is where special

education students are taught with their general
education peers. So instead of pulling them out
into a separate classroom and teaching only those
Kids, we're teaching them now in their classrooms
and it has huge advantages for all involved, one of
which 1is Jetting us, our support team, actually
work with kids that don't have an IEP, those kids
or the general education that may also need the
supports.

To give you an idea, I started at Betsy
Ross last year, and I walked into a self-contained
classroom of 13 kids K through 5 all in one
classroom with special needs that had very Tlimited

access to general education students. And I went
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to Dr. Shabazz, my principal, and I asked him at g
the end of the year if it was possible to do an %
inclusion program. A huge change for a school. ?
And I had in mind only six kids that I wanted this S
program to work for. And I expected him to say no §
for budgetary reasons, for time reasons, for any %
number of thihgs. He said yes. And not only did %
he say yes, he gave me an extra teacher. We have é
an extra special education teacher. We have é
computers, iPads, SMART Boards, three new i
curriculums including one for social, emotional %
learning just so that this program could work. ;
To show you what we've done in this one E
year, we have nine students that I work with in §
inclusion, and in half a year, that means from ;
September to January, we have 1.1 years in reading %
growth and 1.2 years in math growth. And that's §
only half a year. That means they're on target to %
make over two years of growth this year. This is §
our first year that we're doing this progranm. i
And thfs sort of inclusion, this sort of %
success doesn't come from one teacher and a set of
resources. It comes from a lot of collaboration. %
That means hours and hours of poring over data 57 E




1 trying to figure out how these small ¢groups of Kids
2 can learn and how they learn to their highest,

3 learn to their general education peer standards.

4 And that's what we do at Ross. We spend hours and
5 hours poring over this data. And the teachers,

6 every s%ng1e teacher here can make my students feel
7 special in a way that is not usually associated

8 with special education. I'11 wrap up. I promise.
9 And the last thing I wanted to say was
10 this is something, a culture that we have built in
11 the schooi. It's not something that you can

12  transfer by moving kids or moving teachers. This
13 culture is here at Ross apd it's here to stay. So
14 let's celebrate it and have it succeed more rather
15 than stopping it {n its tfacks. Thank you.

16 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Michael Priest.

17 MR. PRIEST: Good evening. And I'd just first
18 1ike to say, thank you for this opportunity. I

19  wish my -- all the students at Betsy Ross and
20 Oneida Cockrell could be here tonight just to
21 witness the power of persuasion that these students
22 and that these staff membérs have come forth with
23 before you tonight.
24 But, ultimately, as the CEQ's
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representative so eloquently stated, it's basically
a fiSca] thing. So I propose to offer a fiscal
solution to increase the utilization that is the
issue here.

We are blessed to have two wonderful
buildings that we have at Betsy Ross. We have the
Betsy Ross main building, and we have the
Oneida Cockreji formerly CPC building that houses
our pre-K and kindergartner classrooms. What if we
combine the buildings, what if we brought Cockrell
into Betsy Ross; therefore, we\wi?? be.higher
ut11ized. We would have more students in our
building,; and, therefore, let's talk about that
bottom 1ine that the CEQO's representatives stated
which, you know, ultimately as Student K said,
education should not be about money, but ultimately
maybe it is. Please take that into consideration.

And élthough it would be a great sacrifice
because our 1ittle building -- as they said, you
should visit it. It is a wonderful thing to see
students, special needs that are bussed in from all
around the city get what they need and go on to
sometimes actually no longer needing special

services.
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So great things are happening at Ross, but
if need be, how about that consolidation, and let
us continue to do what Dr. Shabazz and Ms. Wards
have ingrained in our students_to keep doing.

Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. Student R,
TT. No? Okay. Student S, also TT. A different
TT.

STUDENT TT: Good evening. My name is TT, and
I'm here to show you my report card. Reading,
Engtish, B. Writing, A. Listening, A. Speaking,
A. Research, A. Mathematics, A. Science, A.
Social studies, A. Art, C. Physical, A. Library,
B. Learning technology, B.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student T, AB.

STUDENT AB: Good evening. My name is AB.
Before I read my report card, I've been in a gifted
class for four years. My teacher was Ms. Gordon.

Now I want to read my report card. For
reading and English, I had a B. Writing, A.
Listening, A. Speaking, B. Research, A.

Research, A. Wait. Mathematics, A. Science, B.
Social studies, A. Music -- art, B. Physical

education, B. Library, A. Learning and technology
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is A. I have perfect attendance, too. Thank you.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Laura Schulte-Cooper.
MS. SCHULTE-COOPER: Good evening. My name is
Laura Schulte-Cooper, L-a-u-r-a, S-c-h-u-1-t-e,
hyphen, C-o0-o0-p-e-r.

I was introduced to the Rdss Elementary
Schooi family, and I stress Tamily, last June when
several co-workers from the American Library
Association and 1 voTunteered with Chicago Cares
and were assigned to Ross. That morning, we were
all welcomed to the school by principal
Dr. Shabazz. When he spoke, we could really feel
his passion for the students of Ross and for their
education.

We were truly impressed seeing Ross
students and parents participating in the workday
which happened to be a beautiful, sunny Saturday in
June. The kids were at school voluntarily. Thaf's
commitment. That's love.

These guys blow me away again tonight.

You guys are awesome. 1I'm so glad that I came here

tdnight.

We had the opportunity to get to know

Felicia Shakespeare, Ross's librarian. Yes, Ross
71
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has a dedicated 1ibrary and a librarian. And what
a powerhouse she is. Pure positive energy,
creativity, dedication.

All these people, the Ross family, truly
touched my co-workers and me. I'm stressing
people, these people. Please don't make this
decision based on statistics and numbers on paper.

Go check out the school and the kids. The

i
5
;
i
i
i
i
i
b
%
H
§
i
.

|

principal, librarian, the teachers, the students at E
Ross are all doing great things. Closing their %
doors and tearing apart that community is just 2
wrong. i
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. %
Vincent Hayes. i

MR. HAYES: Good evening, your Honor. §
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Good evening. ?

MR. HAYES: As I give you my presentation, I %
have a document for your viewing. é
My name is Vincent Hayes. I'm a special %
education classroom assistant as well as the IT guy §
at Betsy Ross. I run a one-person help desk i
maintaining over:100 computers. Now you heard the z
numbers 1 and 100. I'm going to speak to you very §
quickly about some other numbers. . %

e T R e e e
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1 Using the school year 2011 school §
2 utilization report for Betsy Ross, I found that the %
3 total number of classrooms is not 41. There are é
4 38. I determined this by walking the school §
5 myself. %
6 Based on that new figure, all of the g
7 ensuing numbers are not in alignment with the %
8 metrics used to compile the feport. For the total %
9  number of allotted ancillary classrooms, using the E

10 approximation of 25 to 30 percent, the new number
11 becomes 11 and not 10.

12 Continuing forward, the number of allotted

S S e e e

13 classrooms changes from 31 to 27. This means that ]
14 71 percent of the space required is used for §
15  homeroom use. According to the school year 2011 ]

16 spacial utilization report, approximately 70 to 75

17  percent of the school's ideal enrollment is a good

T e e e G i

18  number. Based on that statistic, Betsy Ross is 1in %
19 the ballpark. :
20 Furthermore, the ideal program enrollment %

21 number switches from 930 to 810, taking the

22 enroliment efficiency range from 744 to 1,116 to

1 i SRS

23 672 to 1008 which is less and plus 20 percent. :
24 As of today, the school's enrollment for ]
73 |
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the 2012-2013 school year is -- I'm going to hurry.
up -- is 349. After épp1ying your methodology for
calculating a school's Spacial Utilization Index,
the new number becomes 56 percent and not

62 percent as previously stated. These new numbers
have highlighted some fTlaws in the compilation of
the initial data which begs the question, what
other numbers are wrong?

However, if CPS had stayed with the
methodology used by Ben Graves, HAIA, Principal of
Educational Planning Consultants who was retained
in 19984 by CPS, the Spacial Utilization Index would
be in alignment with the criteria for efficient
utilization. }According to Mr. Graves' model, as
seen in the Chicago Public School Elementary School
Spacial Utilization Report of 2010-2011, total
attending divided by total capacity would come out
to 68 percent, which means that Betsy Ross is a
highly efficient and run facility.

In conclusion, I would 1ike to add that a
school's utilization ratio cannot on its own
adequately inform decisions related to the opening
or closing of schools. Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
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Christine Kijowski.
MS. KIJOWSKI: Good evening.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Good evening.

- MS. KIJOWSKI: K-i-j-o-w-s-k-i. I would like
to first speak about our excellent staff. I know
ybu heafd all kinds of comments from the kids and
from the staff, but if this is a business venture,
the key to a successful business is an excellent
staff.

And I have been a teacher for 27 years,
and I have been on Tots of different staffs all
over from back woods Arkansas to blue ribbon
schools in the suburbs. And I can honestly say
that this yeaf I'm very honored to be a part of the
strongest staff that I've ever been a part of.

It's a huge difference today to who Betsy Ross --
what Betsy Ross School was just a few years ago.

We have several teachers -- and I'm sure %
this is also true of other schools -- several %
teachers with masters and beyond, teachers I know
right now working towards National Board, a couple
others haVe already achieved. We have a true team,
and I'm sure you saw that evidence today.

With our NWEA growth scores which happened

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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through the year, several times through the year,

~our goal wasn't just 50 percent by half year. It

was closer to 90 percent, and we had a few
classrooms that are very close already. We can't
wait for our next set of scores.

If we've done that within one year, I
can't wait for next year. I kind of almost want
ISAT to come back just so we can compare it and put
it in their face because I know that they're going
to blow it away. The difference is night and day.

Recently, Michelle Obama was here for the
young woman who was killed in Washington Park, and
one of the things that she brought up was that
there’s a big difference between her and that young
lady was that she had a place that was safe. She
had a place where éhe had an opportunity, and
opportunities for our Ross students are huge
because we make them happen. We want our kids to
know they are somebody. They get to be somebody.

We have opportunities for them to be on
clubs, on teams, on stage. We have kids who are
underserved children who stand out in our crowd,
and I would hate for them to be shoved into another

school. A larger floor has larger cracks, and our
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kids have already fallen through them a few times,
and we want to keep them up on that stage.

Our school 1is currently ohe of the few
beacons left in our neighborhdod. And I'm sure you
can tell from what was said tonight, that beacon is
almost 1ike 7-Eleven, 24 hours, 7 days a week we
have kids there. |

TIMEKEEPER: Can you please conclude?

MS. KIJOWSKI: Yes. One of our teachers
proposed that, you know what, we're on our way up,
why set our sights for just certain scores. LlLet's
set it for certain excellence and programs.

And we would like to propose that our
staff is willing and confident that we would 1ike
to become an international baccalaureate school,
not just passing ISAT, not just NWEA scores, but if
you're going fo reach for the top and you have the

leadership to get you there, why shoot for

~mediocre.

So I know, at Betsy Ross as our motto
says, you know, excellence is attainable.
Internationa1 baccalaureate is known to be
excellent, and we're known to do what it takes to

be successful. Thank you.

7
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HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
Laverne Young.
MS. YOUNG: Good evening. My name 1is
Laverne Young, L-a-v-e-rén-e, Y-0-u-n-g. Thank you
very much for having us here for this final meeting
and listening to our various concerns.

I have been at Betsy Ross for 13 years
now, and I have been under the leadership of many
different instructional leaders there at the
school. The instructional leader that we are under
right now 1is what I wanted to talk to you all about
very briefly.

There's been a lot of talk about the
teachers and how excellent we are for the students
and how excellent the students are. And right now,
as Ms. Kijowski said, we are on a rolil. And in my
past years of serving at Betsy Ross, we've had
under the leadership of certain instructional
leaders five staff members pass. Morale was low.
Tension was high. Students were not achieving.

And right now at Betsy Ross, we are a
turn-around school. Our school has been turned
around, and I have been there to witness this.

Dr. Rashid Shabazz and under the leadership of

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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Ronetta Wards has turned this school around, and we
are on a roll and we wou1d7]1ke to continue that.
Ms. Wards came from Florida. Dr. Shabazz from
Ohio. And I think that we owe it to them in terms
of just having integrity and letting them finish
what they have started with the spirit of
excellence, and they have activéted leadership
capacity.

At the school, as we said before, they are
there early in the morning, late at night.

Dr. Shabazz took the curtains off the doors. There
are no curtains on the offices. The door is never
closed. And these students have a great sense of
community:and so do the teachers.

And so my -- I'm not pleading to you all
to not close the school. I'm challenging you all
with integrity to keep it open, with integrity to
do as you would to your own friends and your own
family and let these two inétructiona] Teaders
finish what they started.

Eagles pick their mates by dropping a twig
down, and when that eagle can pick that twig up,
then the eagle drops another big twig and another

big twig. And I think that when Dr. Shabazz came

R e b e
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1 into office as well as Ms. Wards, a big twig was

TR

2 dropped and they have picked it up and they are
3 maintaining that.

4 So my challenge to you all, once again, is

T

™

5 to do as you would to your own family and let us
6 remain open. Give them the opportunity to finish

7 what they have started in the spirit of excellence.

R o A o M R R

8 Thank you.

9 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. A1l right.

R R R

10 Well, we have gone through everyone on the 1ist.
11 We still have ten minutes. I'm not going to cut it

12 short. So anybody who has not spoken who wishes to

Pt AL ER L 0 A O L T 3 AL

13  speak at this point, step up here one at a time at

14 Teast until 10 o'clock.

T O T

15 Identify yourself for the record.
16 MS. BRIDGES: Versie Bridges, V-e-r-s-i-e,
17 B-r-i-d-g-e-s, and I am a proud parent from Betsy

18 Ross school., I wanted to take a minute to share an

|
i
-
.
%
i
i

19  experience I had at Ross's welcoming school this
20 week.

21 I walked to Dulles as a parent. I went

o T e

22 into the office. I asked to speak to the principal

23 which is Ms. Thurman. I was told that the

e TR

24  principal was attending a meeting and that she 3
80 |
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would be gone all day. So they directed me to the
2 schoo] counselor. While I was waiting, the
3 secretary let me know that there's a half-day
4  Tlibrarian, half-day art teacher and music. She
5 also told me that there is only one 8th grade which
6 is, if we have 40 some 7th graders and they have 30
7 some 7th graders at their school and that combines
8 Tike 80 7th graders, where are these 7th graders
9 going to go off into 8th grade with one 8th grade
10 class?
11 Finally, I asked to do a walk-thru of the
12 school. The secretary got the assistant principal
13 who told me that they were not ready for parents to
14  do a walk-thru at this time.
15 I guess the part that really bothered me
16 was that last part. Betsy Ross always welcomes
17 parents and will find someone who can give them a
18 tour. And if the time 15 inconvenient, they will
19  make an appointment so that they could come back.
20 As a school parent volunteer, I see new
21 families come weekly and they always say that this
22 school makes them feel at home.‘ It is home.
23 | For my children, my granddaughter and
24  myself, Betsy Ross must stay open. Thank you. o
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HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

2 MR. ANDERSON: Good evening. My name 1is

3 Wayne Anderson. I teach 4th and 5th grade at

4 Betsy Ross. I just want to give testimony.

5 I am from the northwest suburbs and I

6 applied to CPS three years ago. I should -- the

7 reason why I came to Betsy Ross 1is because of

8 Dr. Shabazz. 1It's a blessing to work for a man who
9 ﬁnderstands and gets what it means to be an

10  educator, a principal for the students. My hat

11 goes off to both Dr. Shabazz and Ms. Wards.

12 They're just such a blessing to the kids.

13 If anything, this school is needed by the
14  community. It's so needed. The hours that all of
15 us as educators at Betsy Ross put in, the hours

16 that Dr. Shabazz and Ms. Wards puts in is -- I

17  never heard of this. I mean, I work with an

18 all-star staff, and we are here for the kids every
19  day.

20 I just -- again, it's such a blessing to

21 work for an administrator who gets it. So thank

22 you.
23 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
24 MR. KELLY: I'm Darrell Kelly. My position is
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special education assistant, but I have'many fo1es,
counselor, truant officer, gang advocate, recess
coordinator. You name it, I do it.

But I come to you this hour not for my job
but for the children. Yes, I say my children.

Many of us do it because they pay us, but we do it
for a ;a]]ing rather than ourselves but to serve
our children.

But ydur mission is tougher. You have to
make recommendations, an unpopular decision to go
against the Mayor and agree to keep Ross open.

Just think about it. You can be the céta]yst to
say, hey, Mr. Mayor,-this school offers youth
ballet to its children. Or Ross School opens their
doors Tong after hours when the boys and girls club
close down the street. Did you know that by
reading the My School My Voice Survey, the children
love the school? The teachers believe in the
leadership and the parents have a close bond with
the school, and all of that has been a reflection
on the test scores.

I know it's tough to say to the Mayor,
hey, Mr. Mayor, this is a beacon in the community

and we should keep it open; but I know I'm looking
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1 at people who have the fortitude to say and do what %
|
2 is right to best serve the community of Betsy Ross. |

3 I want to say thank you all, thank you for your

4 time.
5 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
6 MS. GREEN: Good evening. My name is

7 Viola Green. I'm a former employee of Chicago
8 Cares which has formed a vital partnership with
8 Betsy Ross Elementary over the last two years.
10 Over the Tast two years, we have painted
11 nearly every single classroom and office in that
12  building. And if you have ever been to the
13  building, it's a block long and three fioors with
14 no elevator. So the students and teachers and
15 everyone who has ever been to the building gets
16 plenty of physical education.

17 We also have completed 1ine games for
18 recess activities in the back. We have done
19. numerous murals, plywood murals, mosaics. We have
20 helped to create a positive learning environment 1in
21 that school.
22 In the last two years working with
23 Betsy Ross, I have seen nothing but joyful

24  students, joyful teachers, and an incredible
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administration that I think has the ability to
lead -- to help lead the students on to greater
things. Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

MS. HARRINGTON: Theresa Harrington. I didn't
spell it the last time. T-h-e-r-e-s-a,

H-a-r-r-i-n-g-t-o-n.

Through going through this process, we did.

come to the conclusion that in the argument to stay
open, we needed to say what were we willing to do
to make things better. And Tike Ms. Kijowski said,
we looked at ail the different things going on with
STEM and we really thought that if we could become
an IB school, the teaphers would be willing to go
through all the personal development and the
administration is willing to go through all the
process.

Wé juét want to say why we think we're
ready for that challenge. The IB philosophy says
that well-educated students will be wilTing to come
back to the communities where they grew up, knowing
the opportunities they had in their Tocal school
system help them get an excellent education. It's

evident tonight that we have people, students that

85 |
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1 come back. We have already set the framework for
2 that kind of school. Okay. We have students that
3 come back for help with everything.

4 Another IB phitosophy 1is that

5 student-centered inquiry and communications shouid
6 be the norm. We have student-led conferences. We
7 use project-based learning, math talks, the

8 education of the whole child. We have ample

9 oppdrtunities for oral presentations, dramatic

10  presentations, big six information literacy skills
11 that include tests, definition, information-seeking
12 strategies, location and access, use of

13 information, sentences and evaluation.

14 Basicaily, we feel T1ike we have already
15  begun to lay the framework. We have the

16  environment that would readily accept the training
17 aqd everything we need to become an IB school.

18 MS. SANFORD: My name is Evelyn Sanford again.
19 I'm a visual arts instructor at Betsy Ross.
20 I wanted to continue what Ms. Harrington
21 was trying to say about the IB and what we're
22 currently doing at the school. I want to speak
23 specifically to what's happening with visual arts
24 curriculum.
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I started at Betsy Ross at the end of
October, and I can really attest to this feeling of
family even though I really -- I haven't even been
teaching a whole year there. Students and staff
would welcome me and I feel Tike this is my home.

I want to talk about 1ittle bit with the
IB philosophy, speak to it in regards to art. The
most significant and distinctive things of the IB
program (inaudible) is who are we, where are we in
place and time, how we express, how we express
ourselves, how the world works, how we organize
ourselves, sharing the planet, encouraging the
students to develop independence and to take
responsibility for their own learning, support
student efforts to gain an understanding of the
world and‘to function comfortabﬁy within 1it.

I want to speak to my educational
philosophy as far as visual arts is concerned. I
am -- fhis is currently what's happening in my
classroom. All my lessons are developed through
three core principles, creating an experience for
youth that are critical, meaningfu1, and
transformativé. Literacy content centered in

social justice and core integration which means

McCorklie Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, I1linois (312) 263-0052




1 that I speak with teachers and integrate math, §
2 social studies, and reading current curriculum into ?
3 my projects. é
4 Content is that bridges be created and to %
5 experience to support the philosophy of art and i
6 artists to céntribute to the wide range of. ways the 2
7 visual arts (inaudible.) My students are %
8 dintroduced to contemporary artists specifically %
9 artists of color in addition to classics. All g
10 students’' projects are aligned with the I111inois %
11 State Visual Art Standards, core curriculum themes, ?
12 elements of principles of art, and Teave an %
13 opportunity for students to produce outcomes that g
14 allow students to investigate, define, and‘ %
15 interpret who they are. Thahk you. ;
16 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. That's §
17 going to concliude the hearing. I appreciate all of §
18  your dinput. If there's anything else anybody wants §
19 to add, as I indicated earlier, there are %
20 procedures you can get at the registration desk, é
21 but I will give you this e-mail site; IT you wish §
22 to add anything tomorrow by 5 o'clock, you can send §
23 it to this following e-mail which is on the sheet. 5
24 It's Qualityschools@cps.edu. Or in person you caﬂ88 %

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc,
Chicago, I1linois (312) 263-0052
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2 in by 5 o'clock.

R

Chicago,

Again, I appreciate all your

‘(Whereupon, the Public Hearing

adjourned at 9:59 o'clock p.m.)

ITlinois

1 drop anything off at this building as long as 1it's

3 input. The hearing is concluded.

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.

(312) 263-0052
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STATE OF ILLINOIS )
) SS:
COUNTY OF W I L L )

ANNA M. MORALES, as an Officer of the
Court, says that she is a shorthand reportef doing
business in the State of Il1linois; that she
reported in shorthand the proceedings of said
Public Hearing, and that the foregoing is a true
and correct transcript of her shorthand notes so
taken as aforesaid, and contains the proceedings
given at said Public Hearing.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF: I have hereunto set
my verified digital signature this 19th day of

April, 2013.

/e S S

I11inois Certified Shorthand Reporter

e e T e
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13:15,15,16
14:3,22
24:23 73:10
81:6

3

2:5 3:5 14:2
73:13

31st

8:19

32

2:5,6,86 3:6,6

33

2:7 3:7

34

26:10

344

12:145 14:9

15:11
349
74:2
a5
2:7 3:8 32:21
351
15:15

2:9 3:10 14:19
28:16 73:4

39

13:13,15

4

4

3:6

4th

31:19 33:4
36:15 64:14
82:3

4,809

40:3

40

2:9 B1:6

41

13:24 73:3

2:12 3:11,20

5

5

3:7 24:14 4731
65:22 88:22
88:2

5th

33:4 53:6 B2:3

50

2:13 3:12
64:11 76:2

5ist

28:20

52

2:13 3:13

528

45:2,12

54

2:14 3:13

540

29:2

55

2:14,15 3:14
3:15,15

557

15:17

58

74:4

57

2:15

58

2:16,16,17

59th

28:22

2:1 3:3,8
33:24
Bth

McCorkle Litigation Services,

Chicago, Illinois

80:17

60

2:18

60th

28:21

8059

12:13

62"

74:5

63

2:18 64:16
6311
18:86,7 23:17
64
64:13,15
649
50:3

66

2:19

87

64:13

672

73:23

68

2:19 74:18
696

15:1

7

7

3:8 33:24
46:21 61:2,3
77:6

Tth

36:7 51:5
53:22 64:15
81:6,7,8,8

7,000

39:20

7-Eleven

77:6

7:30

38:13,15

70

2:20,20 3:186
3:16 29:13
73:1¢6

71

2:21 73:14

72

2:21 317

720

13:18,20

744

14:6 73:22

75

2:22 73:16

76 .

13:2,14 14:1
14:20

77

13:3,14 14:1
14:20

78

2:22

- 8

8

3:9 4:3 34:1

38:14,15

46:10,21

8th

12:16 30:1
42:15 43:9
53:13,22
58:10 B4:14
64:15 81:5,9
81:8

8:00

1:10

80

2:23 3:18 81:8
810

73:21

3:10 34:1
9:59

89:5

a0

3:8,18 76:3
200
13:16,18
208

15:20

930

14:4 73;: 21
98th

42:24

Inc.

(312) 263-0052




I am here today to represent those before
me, and the success after me. We believed
and looked up to you and you seem to have
| given up. Muhammad Ali once said,” I
never give up on those who look up to me.”
It means that he never gives up on those
who believe in him.

You looked down on us. You gave up. We
still have some people to believe in, our
principals, our teachers, and staff.

The great Victor Hugo once said,” He who
opens a school door, closes a prison. Then
my school must be the gateway between
heaven and hell. So I ask today which door
are you opening for the children of the
Ross community?

Don’t close something great, something
that can become impossible to defeat.
Martin Luther King Jr said,” All who call on




My name is Namon Smith and I'm an 8t
grader at Betsy Ross School I ask myself
why anyone would want to close a great
school.

Have you ever visited Betsy Ross? Have
you spoken to the children? Have you seen
the laughter, their smiles when they are
greeted every day at the door by Dr.
Shabazz or Mrs. Wards?

On the day it was announced our school
was closing tears flowed throughout the
day. Children were comforted by teachers
and staff, but the next day, we the children
decided, like the great Muhammad Alj, to
get up, to fight back to throw punches. Not
in violence but in our success, our stories,
and our lives.




God in true faith, earnestly from the heart,
will certainly be heard, and will receive
what they have asked and desire.”

For that we call on you to allow us, the
eagles of Ross, to soar.




TEACHER COMMENTS AND
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE

A{ ¥ )n the box at the right indicates that the teacher desires a conference with you.

Reporting Periad 1

_u Fallure notite sent on for:
D Remediatian plan on file

_u Conference
Requested

COMMENTS !

PARENT/GUARDIAN COMMENTS AND
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE

Piease sign below ta show that you have read this report. if y ou wish to confer with
the teacher, place a { ¥ ) in the box provided.

COMMENTS

Reporting Perlod 1

My chiid has raad or been read 70 f jeast 100 minutes each week. I Yes O Ma
Signature of Conferencs
Parent or Guardian . O Requested

Reporting Period 2

D Failure notice sent on for:
D Remediation plan on file

_H_ Conference
Requested

Reporting Period 3

Reporting Perlod 2

My chifd has read or beeq rexd 10 & jeast 11K) minutes each wesk. O Yes ] Nao
Signature of Cenference
Parent or Guardlan O Requested

Reparting Perled 3
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GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

The following grading codes are used to report your child's achievement

The Chicage Public Schools uzes & xtandards-based curricalum, Tha lettor grades balow are wxplicily Inkad
the —uml-_u..h Learning Standards, Te lother grades Indlcats tha stident's progress In meeting gradoeval
standards,

A - Substurtially excesds the standant p
B - Exceeds the stapdard F
C - Meelx the xtandard H

= Les3 than acceptabla performance oo atndard
~ Doex nat meet the standand
= indicatas an area nottc be graded at this tme

Each grade reprazents your child’s achlev emant for one 104weck reporting paricd on that yandard, An ay srage
grads of the Rur grades is recorded at the and for the school year in the column hoaded FNAL, ‘The grade
Carresponds t the grade on your child’s permanent record.

GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

CURRICUL UM ACHIEVEMENT
Reporting Period:| 1 2 3 4 FINAL
Physical Education Standards A B A
Library Science A B A
Learning Technology G C B

NAME Aurianna Bridges BiRH DATE 11812003
STUDENTID NUMBER Asr4az0 GRADE a4 ROGH AZ13

GROWTH IN HABITS AND ATTITUDES
Chicaga Public Schodls shudents are expected to show progress in work, socla, and health snd safety habits,
dong with posithve character development, 1o gein Hie greatest benefit from the total schodl program. A
checkmark( »] means that your child neads 10 [mprove [nhis area

CURRICULUM ACHIEVEMENT Work Habits Reporting Perivd:] 1 2 3 4
Reparting Pericd=q 1 2 3 4 | FINAL W rites legibly
Chicage Reading Framewari Folfi irecti
Reading in the English L Daughrity ] B 8 W orks independently
Language Standards W orks In agroup
Reading In the ~ R Takes part In class activitles
Natlve Language Standards English Language Proficiency Gares for matodais -
{ v ] meansthat your child needs to Improve in this area Enrolled in a St o - Comes prapared for vork
D udent is in the Bilingual Program Year; Co :
i mpletes assigned dassrnonm work
Tias developocword st edgs (pherioshocobudary) [] Teemi (Exoluding Kindergariens Somphtn i e
Usas avarlety of reading Strategies Program
Comprehends reading materlal - fichon * ®@ 0 @ @ & 6 & @ ® @ ® - - -
- Social Habits Reparting Period:} 1 2 3 4
> Corrprehends reading materisl - non-ficion ervpr—— -
Exercises -CO|
| s deloped ot reming ey The Overall English Language Proficiency Development is based on the Takes
M Responds tollleratre {ard, written, artstic) students performance on all domains within each of the five Ninois English ‘Accepts tencher guidance
_.—nl.— Reexis & varTety of materfals independertly Language Proficiency Standards Munn“ﬂ“i..&:ﬁ“ aﬂn_ﬂo:._”“_”_uﬁnw ]
srber of bocks i in broks - " - . s school pro) an
— Nurmber of bocks read (el guel 1= 2 minimuen of 25 books) jojoo) o (Secial and structional Language, Language Arts, Mathematics, Science, and =P o e
—]" Writing Standands [ oaugnriy 5] 6| 8 R )
{ ¥ ) means that weur child needs to Improve In this arsa, Socia! Studies). Character Development Reporting Pardod:| 1 2 2 4
Usas thewriling process {prewnites, drafts, revises, siis) gm:w? v_.omnmm:ﬂe. U@e.muomu:._ ant Shows carlng, n.osnﬂa forathers
Produces writing for & weriely of purposes and audlences 1 «Entaring 2 inni; 3-Dx ping ] 5 -Rridaing 5-Reaching Ehows courage in difflcult stuatlans
Is courtsaus to others
Wrifes with foctss, coherenca, and darity o .
- dexiv
Uses Starcisrd Erglish comariiars : Reporting Perlod: 1 2 3 4 Nsnnnh_u_:ﬂs .,_“.“_.E ons
fepelline g ol isags) e . Overall Engtish Shows kindness and is helfpful to others
Listening Standards. Alala rn:nm_mmm Proficlency Showes respect forsaif and others .
Speaking Standards 3| B | A evelopment T e “hoving reliablityand Gepeadabiiy
o - > d = =
R Standards The s below Indicate the profi > Y ated on assignments in Commits to completing tash Iy
K i I Bilsla eac s .
4 - [ Figned & Ilino: Fsh Language Profic Stand: -
{7] means that your chila st to Improve In th1s area. domaln 25 4 uc:&ﬁ.:_ Winois mEluhmﬂP. il u»n 2oy S T Health.& Safety Habits ReportingPeriodz] 1 | 2 | 3 | 4
Has devaloped number senss (basic operations: +, -, X +) - - P d heaith hablts - - - '
Estimafes end Lises measursments Listening Qbeys traffic and H..R.—..E_nu
Uses algebrac concepls Speaking Uses confiict resohutl niﬂ._ﬁ i
Uses georrefric concepls Reading
Uses and nterprets data{ probatility rvd wiatiwice)] ] \Writing ATTENDANCE
Sente andants T. izughrty Elege Reguar attendance and prompines: for successful progress In school, A note dated and signed
eqular pre 'S a8 NeCeSsAry S in s 5
Soclal Scit Standard: A Al A N - . N
= once Standards___ b Daughrity _H_ Student mests criteria for transition to general program of Instruction by the pareci of guerdien s required aach fime 2 sturent is absent or Lardy. If you hawe questions regarding your
Art Standards BlB Shild's attendance reporting, piease cortant the schod within twa weeks receipt of this report cord,
Muslc Standards (month/y ear)
B Reponting Period: 1 2 3 4 FINAL
Word Language Standards Number of days In the reporting period 2% 62 43
Dual Language Proficiency Total dajs abzent o 0 1
Unexcused absences 0 q 0
Health Education Standards
W Days tardy 0 L] 1]
(5) Significantly Medified Curriculum




TEACHER COMMENTS AND
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE

A (¥ )in the bax at the right indicates that the teacher desires a canference with you.

COMMENTS

Reporting Period 1

D Failure notice sent on for:
a Remediation plan on file

Conference
_U Requested

PARENT/GUARDIAN COMMENTS AND
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE

Plaase sign below to show that you have read this report. If y ol wish ta canf er with
the teacher, piace a { v ) Ir the box provided,

COMMENTS

Reporting Period 1

My chitd has read or reen read to at feast 108 minirtes sach waslk O Yes ] No
Signature of Conference
Parent or Guardian U Requested

Reporting Perfod 2

[C1 Failure notica sent on for:
_u Remediation plan an file D

Conference
Requested

Reporting Parfad 3

_H_ Failure notice sent on for:
_H_ Remediation plan on file

D Canfarance
Requested

Reporting Period 4

_u Failure notice sent on for:
[§ Remediation plan on file 3

Conference

Requested

Reporting Period 2

My child has read or beer read to at feast 100 minutas aach week. O Yes {0 Ne
Stgrature of Conferance
Parent o Guardlan [0 Requested

Reparting Parfod 3

My child has poaxf or boert read to ot keast 100 mirutes aach week 1 Yeu [] Mo
Slgnature of « Conference
Farent or Guardisn O r q

Cenference held on:

Reporting Period 1
Reporting Periad 2
Reporting Perlod 3
Reporting Perlod 4

1 this box Js checked, your chlld muest attend
a Chlcagoe Summer Schoal Pragram in

NEXT ASSIGNMENT

|:'| | |

with the yPromation Policy
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GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS NAvE  Desyhicks

BIKH DAE 1252003
The following arading codes are used to report your child's achievement CURRICULLUM ACHIEVEMENT & -~y 456D - A3
The Chicags Public S chools usis » standsrds-based surriculum. The letier grades baiow see axplichly nked fa Reporting Pecladz| 1 2 | a0 4 | EINAL
Din Ifinols Lenrning Standards. The luter graces Indiceim the tidunts progress In meedng grade-daval TR ——r— — 15T
atan yslcal ucation Standards
R U U po— T r— — T GROWTH IN HABITS AND ATTITUDES
- £ S = Deaz not et =tal
€ - Nesty the sendard I - Indicates an xrea natia be graded atthis dme Learning Technology B o B Chicago Public Schools students ara expacied 1o show progress in work, seclal, and health and safety habits,
Each grade reprasents your child's aches 6iviit for one 10-vek reporiing parkod on that standard. An av srage aong with posiiive characler dewdaament, o gain the greanst benefit fram tha fotal schodl program A
geadm ﬂhli.ﬂ.ﬂ.u.in-ulw %ﬂ&- and ﬂh- nml..__..we. yuar in the column haadad HRAL The grade checlmarkc( + ) means that your child neads tofrproven this area.
corasponds grmde on your child's parmanent rec:
CURRICULUM ACHIEVEMENT Work Habits Reporting Perfod:] 1 2 u 4
ReportingPerod:} 1] 2 13 13 T FiNAL Wiites eglhly - - B
Chicago Reading Framework - Followa
Reading In the English I, Daughrity ele] A W orks Independently
Lanvgliage Standards W orks Il a group
:!_”ww.._ the ] ] Takea pact In ciass wEIVITIES
Nathve Language Standards English Language Proficiency Cares formateriate
{ 7 ) maans that wlr child necds to Enprave i this aea Enrolled in a Student is in the Bilingual Program Year: .n.x..sR prepared numsa-x K
Has developed word lnowedge (phericsivocatidan) s N _H_ TRETRI {Excluding Kindergarten) Dots homework assgnments —
Uses avarlelyof reading shatagies - 1 Program —
Compretsends reading materal - ficiion o ~ w,,f @ e @ @ @ @ @ @ @ @ @ Social tabits Reporting e 1 Z 3 "
o= Cornpreheris resdrg material - nen-Gefion — — -
Exercizes -control . [ 3 I
Q Hery denedoped oral reading flusncy The Ovarall English Language Proflclency Development is based on the Wakoes appropriste dectians Independently
m Resporcts tniileratirs (orel, writlen, artistic) student's performance on akt domains within each of the five Binols English RGCepts toachier gidance - s
_ul..__ Reads a varfety of materials _Eamum.& e Language Preficiency Standards Follova: n”““.._._u el abegs rles !._u,.ou.hw_n:- I
e I bocks e tyeariy gosd __uuin.isn.ﬁus.ﬂ ] s {Social and Instructional Language, Language Arts, Mathematics, Science, and - = ey —
Wi riting [ 5] B ! i i . -
v means tivat your child needs to Improve in this ames, Social Studies). ) | Character Davelopment Reporting Period:] 1 2 3 4
Lses hawrting proess (prowlles, crafs, renises, edits) o TN I English Proficlency Development Shiave caring, concem for gthors TR
Produces wriling for avariely of plrposes and audiences i : % -Emering 2-Boginning 3-Developing  4-Expandng 5 - Bridging & - Reaching W.oiauesuw. 5.“..._5- situations
— " . colirfecus to Dihers -
A o oo Sy — - Reporting Period: 1 ] 3 1 Showa falmess In making decisions
c»r&._.m_n.&..n ma.w:&wniﬁs I S - Tehoned and (rEhfal T
(5palling, gramemar, usage) o B Overall English = ndness vl B OCATiTTs athas
Listening Standards AJAala Language Proficlency ‘Shows respect for seif and othars g R
Spaaldng Standards Al AdA Deveiopment - Is responsible, Ehowing relabllityand ity i I
R Standards The numbers below Indicate the u..ou“ﬂ:ﬂ. ated en ts in Commitsto completing Lk Succes iy - " s s
It NER : : . R
= domail Iigned ta the llinals English L. Proficl. Standard =
{ ¥ ) means that your chid needs to improve in this nae mho:.ﬁ:._ o o Ehg m:m._._nma _dun oy T il ua Health Fm..mqmm_% Hahits Reporting Perod: 3 4
Has qrber sense {basic operations: +, -, x +} ol B —— Practices good health habits- E . 5 =3¢
Estimates and ses reasraments Listening by trafflc mndl sWeiyriies 5
Uses sigebraic concepls % Speaking cuﬂ E.....nu e -
Uses geormetric cancepls i e E Reading
Lisos and nleepreis diata (probabillly and siatistcs) B R B Wiitlog ATTENDANCE
Standard: L Daughi BlALA
H““_.ML! iu»L “m.1u=m il “T~1~ Regular stendance and promptnass are necessany for successiul progress in schod), A nole dated! and signed
focmnne D Student meets criteria for transition to general program of instruction Py the parent or guardian is required each Ume a student fs abent or tardy. if you heve questions regarding your
Art Standards A 8 childf s ettendanca reporting, pleasa contact te scheo Within by weels receipt of this repart card,
Music Standards — fmontiyean)
Reporting Perlod; 1 2 3 4 FINAL
World Languag Number of days s the reparting pardod 26 B2 2
Dual L ¥ Total days absent 1 2 4
Unexcysed shsences a 1 1
Heakth Educatian Standards [ 1 ]
DA tardy
{5) Significantly Modified Curriculum




Hi.

My name is Curtis Hicks. | am a middle school student at Betsy Ross
Elementary and | disagree that Ross should close because this school has

any and everything a perfect school can have.

We have two computer labs with more than 35 computers in each one. Not

only that, each classroom has four computers and its own smart board.

We have teachers who care for students and a principal who would do

anything to get everything that is appropriate for a school.

In our school, we have students in the fourth and fifth grades (like my
brother) who keep saying that they can’t wait for middle school. They want
to graduate from Betsy Ross meaning that they can’t imagine going to any

other schooi. | can’t either.

My favorite part about my school is all of the teachers and activities like

gym, art, library, social studies, science, math and even reading.

This school is also really special to me because of the love, care and
hearts the staff have for us. | have been to other schools and NONE of

them compares to Betsy Ross.

We are eagles and we want to soar.

Thank you for listening.




My name is Bt AeREREL | am not going
to speak a full page letter, but | will just tell you
the facts at Betsy Ross School.

1. The schoolis open 6 to 7 days a week
from 6:00 am to 7:00 pm most of the time
8:00 or 9:00 pm.

2.  We have two computer labs. All day art
and all day library.

3. The Joffrey Ballet for 1** and 2" grade
girls who attend the Joffrey tower
downtown Chicago.

4.  We learn different techniques every
day. But we take it slow for kids who don’t
understand. .




5.  We have different afterschool programs

like leap, rocket learning, Sylvia learning,
Orions math...

6. We use technology for us to learn like I-
pads, computers, smart boards and clickers.

7. Here at Ross we do stmath, |- Ready,
mapmath, Khan Academy, learn zillion, Mr.
Anker, mathetics and battle of the books
where students at Betsy Ross got 1™ place
in the Burman Park area.

8.  We have talent shows where any
student at Ross is welcome to show their
talent.

9. At Ross school our teachers and
principals want us to soar. We did Read the
most from coast to Coast. And At Ross we
rad the most... | am one of the students and
younger 1st and 2™ grade students who



won a competition for reading the most out
of the whole school and we will be
awarded.

Those are just some of the few things we do
at Betsy Ross School. But if you want to
know more you will have to come and view
it with your own eyes.

Thank you




Good evening,

My name is tionna smith and | am a student
at Betsy Ross elementary school. I’'m here
today to show how grateful | am to have a
school like Betsy Ross and to be welcome
into their family .I’'m concerned that if they
send us to Dulles, or carter they won’t have
the love,care,and respect they show us here
at Betsy Ross. | have siblings in second and
third grade that Q%[s@a passion for Betsy
Ross. They come home and tell everybody
how much they love their school, and that
Betsy Ross is their favorite school ever,
which makes our mother happy about
sending us to Betsy Ross. Many say that the
neiborhood isn’t safe, but if it jsp’f safewhy

@




would you send us across the lines in which
violence occurs . I’'m here to get the
understanding of the CPS process in which
involves my beloved school. | was
wondering if we left 2012 behind and
jumped into 2013 why are we going
backwards instead of forward with the
future waiting on us scholars today. Thank
you for your time.




TEACHER COMMENTS AND
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE

COMMENTS N

Reporting Period 1
Is too easily distracted - MATHEMATICS STD

_H_ Failure notice senton for:
_H_ Remedlation plan on file

m Conference
Requested

A{ ¥} n the box at the right indicates that the teacher desires a conference with y ou.

PARENT/GUARDIAN COMMENTS AND
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE

Please sign below to show that y ou have read this reporf. If you wish to confer with
the teacher, place a { ¥ ) In the bax provided.

COMMENTS

Reporting Period 1

My child has read or been read to at Jeast 100 minutes eacir week. 1 Yes [0 No
Slgnature of Conferenca
Parent or Guardian O Requested

Reporting Period 2

_H_ Failure notice sent on for:
_H_ Remediation plan on file

_H_ Conference
Requested

Reporting Period 3

B Failure notice sent on forz
D Remediation plan on file

D Conference
Requested

Reporting Period 4

D Failure notice sent on far:
m Remediation plan on file _H_ Mos.@«o:nm

Reparting Period 2

My citildl has raad or beer read {o af jeast 100 minites sach week. O Yes [1 Ho
Slgnature of Conference
Parent or Guardian [ Requested

Reporting Perlod 3

My child has read or been read ta o feast 100 minutes each wesic O Yes O He
Slgnature of Conference
Parent or Guardlany 0 Requested

Conference held on:
D Repaorting Period 1
D Reporfing Perfod 2
[0 meporfing Period 3
D Reporting Period 4

¥ this boxIs checked, your child must attend
_H_ aChicago Summer Schoal Pragram In

with the P tnPoficy | Room 1 ]

NEXT ASSIGNMENT
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GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

The following grading codes are used 1o report yeur child's achisvement

The Chicage Public Schools uzes a standards-besed currictlum. The letier grades below are explicily linked to
‘e lilnolz Learning Standards, Tae letter grades indicate the student's progress in meeting gradedov ol
stapdards,

A - Substantillyexceads the standard D -

Less than accoptable performancs on standard
H - Exceads the standard F - DCoex not meet the standard
€ - Maots the standard 4 = Indicatox an area nattn be graded at thix time

Each grade represants your child's achiev ement for sne 10-week reporting pariod on that atandard. An average
grade of the four grades is recorded at tha end for the =zhesl year in the #alumn headed FINAL The grade
<oerespands W the grade on your child's panmanant record,

GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

CURRIGULUM

Reparting Period:

Physical Education Standards

Likrary Scienea

e B B
Ed Ed Lo
|

Learning Technology

NANE Clamara McKinney

STUDENTID NUMBER 45073 GReDE 07

BIRTH DATE

ROOM

SHaMssa
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GROWTH IN HABITS AND ATTITUDES

Chiago Public Schools students are expectad to show progress [n work, social, and health and safety habits,
Hong with posilive charater development, to gain the greatest berefit from the tolal schod program. A

checkmark( ¥ ) means that your chld needs to improwa In this area.

CURRICULGM ACHIEMEMENT Work Habits ReportingPeriod:y 1 | 2 | 3 | 4
Reporting Pedod:] 1 2 3 4 1 FNAL W rites legibly
Chlcage Readlng Framework. Follows directlons
"] Reading In the English T. Harrington Alala Works Tndep Ty
Langtzage Standards 'Works in a group
Reading in the . R Takes part in chss adivities
Natlve Language Standanis m:D__mJ _lmzmcmmm mua.mn_¢30< Cares for materials
i i C T .
{ ¥ ) means that ﬁ..:.. chlld needs fo irmprove In this arca. H_d__nﬂ“ ina Student is in the Bilingual Program Year: omes uamwwa.m.ohg —
Has develaped word fnowledge {phonicahocabulany) E/T (Excluding Kindergarten) Does :u:.nsszﬂ assignments
Uses a varietyof rearing strategies Program
Comprehends Tretexial -t ® @ @ ® @ ® - -
fallad reading meterial - ficfon ¢ @ 86 ® 5 0 Social Habits Reporting Perdod:] 1 2] 2 4
» Gormprehends reatng materla - non-rchion Exercises self-control -
-control
O ™ i oo or resing ey The Overall English Language Proficiency Development is based on the TAAkes appropriate decuions ndspariaiiy ra W
M Responds toliterative {oral, written, artistic) student's performance on all domains w ithin each of the five linois English Accesits teacher guidance _
E Reads avariely of materfals independertly : _lm:mcmmm _uu.u:n._m:ﬂ.. Standards Follows tlass routines and obéys rukss and regubdtions
i " . N - Respacts schoal prop others
| __Nuemher of books reéd {eérly 9o I3 @ mirim.im of 25 books) 16 (Sacial and Instructional Language, Language Arts, Matherrafics, Science, and ¥ o : g
~4| Wiriting Standards TT. Hamington Al A| 8 Social Studi ; : -
[+ ) mean= that your child needs to imprave n this area. oclal Studies). Charactar Developm ent Reporting Pertod:} 14 2] 3] 4
Unes hawiiting process (prewrites, G iz, redsss, edis) - English Proficiency Development Shows caring, concem for athers . - :
Froduces wiiling for & weriely of purposes end audiences i 1 -Enering 2-Beginaing 1-Developing 4 ~Expanding 5 - Bridging & -Feaching Show= courage la diffiaskt situations
Ts courteous to olhiers
WWHLes with focus, coherance, and darity L - -
= Reporting Period: E] F] 3 4 - Shows faimess in making decislions
Uses Standard English comentions - = honest and Gruthial
{epellng, arayrer word uegs) - B Overdll English Shows Kndness and s hapfalio athers -
Listening Standards Blc|B Language Proficiency Showa respect for s=ff and others
Speaking Standards 5[5 Development i ible, shoving reibiltyand dependabiity
R Standards e W T ‘The numbers below indicate the v..omn_”=n< demonstrated on assignments in Commits to camplding (ks successTully
eac - o
Mathematics Standards |L- Ross-Busch cjcjec darmai lianed i — — —
a3 to the lllinois English Language Proficiency Standards . "
7 ] means that your child needsto Improve i this ares. T el nﬂ = N td = = Health & Safety Habits Reporting Periad:| 1 2 {3434
Has tiveloped number sense {Basle operations: +, -, X +) - - Practices good health hablts . g
Esfmeiss e uses measwromerts 1= Listening Tbeys trafiic and safetyrukes -
Uses dgarac Ed G Spesking Uses conflict qﬂn._:—_nz stratagies
Uses gaometric concepts Feading
Uses eed rderprols daf [probaity and siofcs) = BF Writng ATTENDANCE
5cd Standard V. Calll
mEHhaMn.u: m»uana _Prc .“m M W M Regular efiendanca and promptness are necessary for successf progress I school. A note dated and sigred
s n . N N .
alaatii 1 saan m Student meets criteria for transition to gensral program of Instruction by the parent o gerdien s required each fma a student Ls absent o tardy, If you have questions regarding your
Art Standards i1 F|e (monthiy ea) chilts attendance reporfing, plaasa contact the schonl within two wesks recaipt of this report card.
month/y ear) S—
Music Standards Reporting Pedod; 1 2z 3 4 FINAL
Word L Number of days In the reporting pedod 26 52 43
Dual Language Proficlency Totdl days absent ° ¢ o
Unexcused absences o 1] 4]
Health Educatlon Standards
o N Days tardy Q 1] o
(S} Significantly Modified Cumiculum




Chamara McKinney
Good Evening.

My name is Chamara McKinney and | am a seventh grader at Betsy
Ross. | believe that Betsy Ross should stay open because | am
concerned that my family and friends will not truly be welcomed at the
school we are being assigned to. | guess | feel this way because going to
my school is like going home.

| would like to share just one of the many reasons my school is special
to me.

When | was in fourth grade at Betsy Ross, nobody could tell me to pick
up a book. My grades looked like garbage.

Then, the new principals came and everything started to change.

| began to care about my school gnd my education. My test scores
began to grow and 1 began to love reading books. In fact, | just won a
school wide contest for reading the most books and taking the most
Accelerated Reader tests on “Read the Most from Coast to Coast” day.
And you know what the best part was? | was able to pick out 5 brand
new books to keep for my own. | love being part of a school that
supports my learning and | am worried that a new school will not take
the same interest in me as an individual. At Betsy Ross, | am not a
student...| am a family member.

So | plead, PLEASE keep my school open.
Thank you for your time.
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CPS school closings —along with “turnarounds” and “consolidations” — will:

o Disrupt the education of thousands of children - forcing larger class sizes & interrupting their learning

¢ lgnore thousands of community members who spoke out strongly against these actions

s Further destabilize neighborhoods and leave even more empty buildings

¢ Jeopardize the safety of our children

» Unfairly impact African-American students and African-American educators

» Close our schools while they open 60 new charter schools operated by the mayor’s supporters

What can we do?

« Organize in our neighborhood against the
closings and turnarounds with marches,
canvasses & general outreach.

¢ Speak out at aldermanic offices, at State
Representative & State Senator offices.

« Attend weekly Wednesday “lobby days” to
Springfield to call for No School Closings & an
Elected School Board. Get more info by calling or
emailing CTU.

» Spread the word through our churches,
community organizations & block clubs. Contact
CTU for materials or support.

+ Go to www.elections.il.gov to get contact
info for your elected officials. Call your State
Representative & Senator. Demand they support
SB 1571 —for an Immediate Moratorium on
School Closings- and HB2793 —for an Elected
Representative School Board.

Stay connected with the fight for
quality education in EVERY Chicago
neighborhood

Go to:

movechicagoschoolsforward.com

for updates on hearings, protests,
citywide and community actions.

~ For support organizing in your school or
community contact:

organizing@ctulocall.com
312-329-6227

Join parents, students and educators in your

neighborhood in the growing movement against
Mayor Emanuel’s school closings!

Produced in-house by union employees



+ Interrumpir la educacién de miles de nifios — provocando tamafios de clases mas

Lchenmos Por
stas Esue

Los cierres escolares de CPS — ademas de las “reconstituciones”
“consolidaciones” — van a:

grandes y interrumpiendo el proceso de aprender

+ Ignorar alos miles de miembros de las comunidades quienes han levantado sus
voces en contra de estas acciones

« Desestabilizar mas alas comunidades y dejar atin méas edificios vacios

« Poner en peligro la seguridad de nuestros nifios

» Tener un impacto injusto en contra de los estudiantes afroamericanos y los
maestros afroamericanos

a

;. Qué podemos hacer?

Organizarnos en nuestras comunidades en
contra de los cierres y las reconstituciones con
marchas y hacer promocion en la comunidad para
que corra la voz sobre lo que esta pasando.

Levantar nuestras voces en las oficinas de los
concejales y de los representantes y senadores
estatales.

Cada miércoles mandamos gente a
Springfield para exigir que se detengan todos los
cierres escolares y luchar por una junta de
educacion elegida por el pueblo. Para mas
informacion llame o mande un correo electrénico al
sindicato de maestros de Chicago (CTU, por siglas
en inglés)

Correr la voz en nuestras iglesias,
organizaciones comunitarias y comités de vecinos.
Contacte al CTU para obtener materiales o apoyo.

Visite www.elections.il.gov para obtener la

. —informacién de contacto de sus oficiales

bl mdmee | v m el remmEmoe vy tmarmdes v v oo ad Ay

B Dam a3 m

Manténgase conectado con
la lucha por una educacién
de calidad en TODAS las co-
munidades de Chicago

Visite al sitio web:

Movechicagoschoolsforward.com para

informacion sobre audiencias, manifestaciones
y acciones generales y en comunidades

especificas.

Para recibir apoyo para organizar su escuela o
su comunidad contacte:

organizing@ctulocall.com 312-329-6227

iUnase con padres, estudiantes y
maestros en su vecindario en el

o vl dma Aal aten At ot e







Benefits of IB for Ross Community

IB Areas of Interaction

Benefits for Community

Health and Social Education: Exploration of topics
that relate to individual and societal health and well-
being

According to a report from Chicago’s Center for Urban
Transformation, “...Englewood residents are dying of cancer and
other diseases at rates far above the city average. Englewood ranks in
the top one-fifth of all Chicago community areas in the prevalence of a
number of serious health issues including low birth weight, infunt
mortality, chronic lower respiratory disease, liver disease and HIV and
other sexually transmitted diseases. More than half of the children in
local elementary schools have not received all required immunizations
Jor their age group.”

Our children need a program that supports them in the lifelong
goal of healthy living,

Environments: Exploration of global environmental
issues that affect us and our surroundings

Through the visual arts and science: Introducing students to
creating green art. Using recycled and discarded materials.
Exploring why creating green art is relevant and necessary by

looking at the current state of waste disposal in USA and
abroad.

Community and Service:
Curriculum-based voluntary work that betters the
world around us

Through the visual arts and social studies: Exploring how and
in what instances people have made an impact or have been
directly involved in social/political movements.

Human Ingenuity:
Exploration of why and how humans create

Through the visual arts and language arts: Exploring various
individuals and interrupting their creative processes and the
brevity of creative careers.

Approaches to Learning:

Development of effective skills, of critical, coherent

and independent thought, and the capacity for solving
roblems and making decisions

Through all content areas: “Recognizing and helping students
develop the range of their capacities, positive attitudes and
effective habits of mind is the shared responsibility of teachers,
and is at the core of all curriculum development and delivery.”

*hitp://www.svhs.svsd.org/parentclub/ib_myp_faq_/ib_myp_faq 04013 html
*hitp://www.ibo.org/become/index.cfm
*hitp://erww.edwards.cps.k12.il.us




Benefits of IB for Ross Community

IB Areas of Interaction

Benefits for Community

Health and Social Education: Exploration of topics
that relate to individual and societal health and well-
being .

According to a report from Chicago’s Center for Urban

Transformation, “...Englewood residents are dying of cancer and
other diseases at rates far above the city average. Englewood ranks in
the top one-fifth of all Chicago community areas in the prevalence of a
number of serious health issues including low birth weight, infant
mortality, chronic lower respiratory disease, liver disease and HIV and
other sexually transmitted diseases. More than half of the children in
local elementary schools have not received all required immunizations
Jor their age group.”

Our children need a program that supports them in the lifelong
goal of healthy living.

Environments: Exploration of global environmental
issues that affect us and our surroundings

Through the visual arts and science: Introducing students to
creating green art. Using recycled and discarded materials.
Exploring why creating green art is relevant and necessary by
looking at the current state of waste disposal in USA and
abroad.

Community and Service:
Curriculum-based voluntary work that betters the
world around us

Through the visual arts and social studies: Exploring how and
in what instances people have made an impact or have been
directly involved in social/political movements.

Human Ingenuity:
Exploration of why and how humans create

Through the visual arts and language arts: Exploring various
individuals and interrupting their creative processes and the
brevity of creative careers.

Approaches to Learning:

Development of effective skills, of critical, coherent

and independent thought, and the capacity for solving
roblems and making decisions

Through all content areas: “Recognizing and helping students
develop the range of their capacities, positive attitudes and
effective habits of mind is the shared responsibility of teachers,
and is at the core of all curriculum development and delivery.”

*hittp:/fwrerw.svhs.svsd.org/parentelub/ib_myp_fag_fib_myp_fag 04013 btm]
*http://www.ibo.org/become/index.cfim
*http:/fwww.edwards.cps.k12.il.us
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uvo¥ 3. wabash Avenue, Chicago, IL 60637
773-535-0650

Dr. Rashid Shabazz, Principal Ms. Ronetta Wards, Assistant Principal

Parent Advisory Council Meeting

Thursday, April 4, 2013
Time: 9:00 a.m.

VW N )
Save Our School

Meeting Agenda:

Approval of March Meeting Minutes
Upcoming Events (Community Meetings, Board Public Hearing around

school closings and Approve May Meeting Refreshment Costs)
0Old Business

Parent Workshop with Chicago Children’s Museum Logistics
New Business

Questions/ Ideas/ Suggestions
Adjournment

Betsy Ross/ Oneida Cockrell: Believing Excellence is Attainable ...

T T T e e e P st
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PETITION TO KEEP BETSY ROSS SCHOOL OPEN
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eamily Reading Night

Theme:
“Communities Matter />

in Celebration of National L:Emn Week, .
When: Thursday April 18,2013

Where: Betsy Ross Elementary School

Address: 6059 S. Wabash Ave., Chicago, IL 60637
Phone: (773)535-0650

i
i 2

Time: 4pm to 6pm _ALL ARE WELCOME!!!




TEACHER COMMENTS AND PARENT/GUARDIAN COMMENTS AND | t=  feveonasool BIRTH DATE S0
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE SWDENTID NUMBER 2 SRADE e ROOM 2
Please sign below to show that you have read this report, If you wish o confer with
. o i . the teacher, place a { v ) in the box provided.
A ¥ )in the hox at the right indicates that the teacher desires a canference with you. % mm vo xl—l Om
’ COMMENTS - ’ i
Reporting Period 1
ro— sporing P 1 STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
Socializing inhibits progress - CHGO READING FRMWK m §U mm A m
-
My child has read or been read {o &t st 100 minutes each weekc [F Yes [T Mo MQANINQA uw mn—.—oo_ J\Qm—-
_H_ Failure notice sent en for: Slgnature of I Cenference B on
[] remeglation plar on fils | ME._REEB Parent or Guardian Requested SCHOOL. Betsy Ross Elementary School
equested . -
Raporting Partod 2 - Renorting Pariad 2 SCHOOL ADDRESS: 6059 8 Wakash Chicago, lilincls 60837
Demenstrates indepandent work skils - WRITING STANDARDS PRINCIPAL: Dr, Rashid K. Shabazz
TEAGHER: E. Hughes
{ Educate - Inspire » Transform | ———
—H— My child has read orbeen read to st laast 150 mintries each week. {1 Yes ] No O—MM&OmM“_UBD
Failure notice sent on for: Signature of Conference m Emanusl
[] Remediation plan on file | M”H.MMM.“ Parent or Guardian {0 Requested Mayor
Reporting Period 3 Reporting Period 3 waﬁnu CPS
SCHOOLS
CHICAGO PUBLIC SCHOOLS
Barbara Byd-Bervett
Chief Executive Officer
BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE CITY OF CHICAGD
David J. Vital
D Failure notice sent on for: Mn””hm”.ﬁu;ga&aﬂamﬂﬁagiﬂii a Mﬁ for O ko mﬂuwmﬁm_..» :
Tonfa N o onference .
[[] remedation plan on fle | wn.”_._:m_.mmn“”._m Parent or O R ,WMMMM&WM_”
Reporing Perled 4 N Merbers:
Conferanca hold 01. Dr. Henry 5. Bienen Rodrigo A Sierra
D Reporting Periad 1 Dr. Mahalia A Hines Andrea L Zopp
D Reporting Perlod 2 Penny Pritzicer
{1 Reporting Period 3 ’
D Reporting Perlod 4 ” T
_H_ . . If this box 1s checked, your chlld must attend NEXT ASSIGNIVENT
Failure notice sent on for: 2 Chiragn Summer School Program in | Grade | |
D Remediation plan on file _III_ Mn_._“mm_.umnﬂmm compllance with the Elementary Pramotian Policy [ Room [ |




GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

- The following grading codes are used to report your chiid's achievement -~ -

‘The Chicaga Public Schoolx usex x standards-hased curriculunc. The loter gradut below are explicidy Haked to

e llinois Learning Stindards. The letter grades indicate the studwnt's prograss in mosting gradedav el

standards,

A - Subsmntalyexceeds the standand
B - Excesds the standard
C - Mesix tha standard !

D - Lass tran acorptablu performanca on standard
F - Doas notiost the standard
- Indicates an area nat o be graded at tils #me

Each grade represents your child’s achisv amant for ane T0-week reporting perlod on that standard. An v sraga
grade of tha four gradax = rezorded atthe end for the schoal year in the column headed FINAL The grade

Gorrespants 1o the grade on your child’s permanent racard.

CURRICULUM

ACHIEVEMENT

Reporting Perlod:

1 2

3

)

FINAL

Chicagn Reading Framework
Reading in the English

mLinguzge Stancaeds

E RBughes

BlC

A

Reading In the
Native Languzge Standards

{ ) means that your child needs to improve
Has developed word lnowledge {phanlcsfecabulany)

n this

GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

CURRICULUM ACHIEVEMENT
Reporting Periad:| 1 2 3 4 FINAL
Physical Education Standards B A B
Library Science C A B
Leamning Technology A A B

NANE Kaveom Scoit BIRTH DATE Brai2001

STUBENTID NUMBER 4179318 GRADE 05 FOOM Az18

GROWTH IN HABITS AND ATTITUDES
Chicagn Pubdic Schadls studends are expected to show progress in work socll, and health and sefety habits,
dong with pesttive chamscler deselopmend, fo gain the greatest benefit from the total schod program. A
cheakmarnic( ¥ ) means Ihat your child needs Lo Improwe in this aree.

Uses avaristy of reading strategies

Corrprehends reading materia - fiction

Comprehends reeding matarial - non-fiction

Hes deveioped oral reading fluency

Respords toilterature {oral, written, artistic)

Readd a verlely of meterials independently

Number of becks read {yeerly goal is & minimum of 25 books)

LITERACY

W riting $tandards —E:Iﬂ

[ ¥ } incans that your chlld neads to Improve

n this area,

Uses thewiling process (prewrites, drafs, renfses, edits)

Produees wrifing for & werledy of purposes and audences

Weiles with focus, coherence, and clarity

Uses Slanderd English comentions
(spalling, grammar, word usane)

Listening Standards

Speaiing Standards

Research Standards

Mathematics Standands um Hughas

b b8 B L

¥ ) means that your chlld heedsto Improve
Has deneioped number sense (basic operafiorss: +, -, X +}

Work Habits Reporting Pedod:| 1 2 3 4
W rites legibly
Follows directions
Works fn agroup
: . Takes parl ih ciass activiles
English Language Proficiency Cares for matetiats -
Enrolled ina L - Comes prepared for wark
_H_ J— Student is in 54 m___Jm__._m_ Program Year: Compietes assgnod o o T
Program . {Excluding Kindergarten) Does homework Tegnments
® -
0 00 @00 e069 0 Social Habits Reporting Pedod:] 1 z 3 4
. 4 Fxercises self-contral
The Overall English Language Proficiency Development is based on the Takes appiopriate decislons independently
student’s performance on afl domains w ithin each of the five Einois English Accepts toacher guldance

Language Preficiency Standards
(Social and lstructional Language, Language Arts, Mathematics, Science, and

Social Studles).
English Proficiency Development

Follows dass routines and obeys ruies and requiations

Respacts school propertyand propertyof others

GCharacter Pevelopment Reporting Period:] 1 2 3 4

Shows caring, concem for others

Shows corrage In difficull sttuations

Eslimates and uses messurements .

Lises dgebraic concepts L

Usas gaometric concepts N

Usas and Inferpeets data (probabillty and statlstics) N B
Sience Standards TE Hughes 5] A~
Sockl Sclence Standards JE Hughes cief]a
At Standards AlE
Muslc Standards

1-Enfering 2-Beginning  3-Developing 4 -Expanding 5 -Brdgiog 6 -Reaching
I courteous to others -
Reporting Period: 1 2 3 4 making decislons
and trrthiful
Overall English ‘Sliows kindness and is Relpful to others.
Language Proficiency Shows respect for soif and others
Pevelopment Ier showiayg rellablfyand dependablity
The humbers below indicate the proficiency demonstrated on assignments in

i ully

Language Proficlency Standards
1

Health & Safety Habits Reporting Perdod:] 4 2 3 4

3
- - z 4 Practices good health habits. -
Listening Obeys traffic and safetyrules
Speaking L
Reading — :
e ATTENDANCE

_u Student meets criteria for transition to general program of Instruction
{month/y ear)

Reguar allendance and promplness ara necessary for successtul pregress in school. A nots dated 20d sigred
by the parent of guardian is required each ima a shudent is absent or tardy, If you have questions regarding your
chld's atterdanca reporting, please cariact the school within two weels recelpt of s repart card,

W orld Language

Dural Language Proficlency

Healtry Educatlon Standards

(S) Significantly Madified Cuniculum

Reparting Perlod: 1 2 3 4 FINAL
Number af days In the reparting perlad 26 62 43
Total days ahsent 1] 2 0
Unexcused shsences o F 1]
Days fardy ] a 1




Ka’veona Scott

Hi. My name |s Ka veona Scott from Betsy Ross, home of the Eagles. |
was here Iast week on Frrday and I am here again to keep my school
open.

At Betsy Ross we SOAR Ilke eagles We STRIVE like eagles. We ALWAYS
do our best' R

Decljs_;o_ns _about education should not be made about money. They
should be all about the kids.

Nelsen Mandela once said, “Education is the most powerful weapon
which you can use to change the world " I feel that | can only do that if |
stayatRoss e i

We are provrded so many opportumtles to succeed even coming here
to speak tonlght IVIy teachers know that thlS opportunlty will help us to
speak up for ourselves rn the future There is nobody who could teach
like them They teach me the way ] understand and we have fun while
domg it. Just Iast week we baked cookles to practlce measurement.
Eatlng and Iearnmg? Does 1t get any better than that? | don’t think so.

So to.fln[sh, I'd ;ust hk_e_.t_o_ .say that at .Ross, we I-earn. Like Dr. King said,
we need to “Fight for o_u_r_' right” and | WILL fight for my school.

Thank you.

=
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" gamily Reading Nighg

Theme:

“Communities Matter!”

in Celebration of National Library WeeR, . .
When: Thursday April 18, 2013

Where: Betsy Ross Elementary School

Address: 6059 S. Wabash Ave., Chicago, IL 60637
Phone: (773)535-0650

Time: 4pm to 6pm ALL ARE WELCOME!!!




Tati Tagee G25/2001
TEACHER COMMENTS AND PARENT/GUARDIAN COMMENTS AND | "= R e HIRTH DATE. e —
44327406 05 A210
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE STURENTID NUMBER SRACE SO0
Please sign below to show that you have read this report. If you wish ta confer with
the teacher, pl { v ) in the box provided.
A (¥ ) in the bax at the right indicates that the teacher desires & conference with you. mmﬂ&g.umnaw% wm vow..—l om
Reporting Period 1 1 Reporting Period 1 wl—l: UmZI_l >o:—m<mg mz-—l
Socializing inhibits progress - CHGO READING FRMWK o x>cmm A Im
. - r
et et or v oo ot o0 mim et 3 Yo 3 o 2012-2013 School Yea
- Slgnature of Conference
m HEBM_MM“_HM” Ham_m o [ Conference Paret or Guseeon O Requested SCHOOL: Betsy Ross Flementary School
Requested _ .
- S Wabash Chi i 60637
Reporting Period 2 Reporting Period 2 SCHOOL ADDRESS: Eoss b 200, Thoe
Needs to arive on time - WRITING STANDARDS PRINCIPAL: Dr. Rashid K. Shabazz
TEACHER: E. Hughes
||_ Educate ¢ Inspire « Transform —I.I
O My child has road ar boen read to 2t Jeast 100 minutes sach week. 0 Yes [J No n_”%mM_H”_Mo
Fall t t for: ahm
ure notice sent on F: rr—— Slgnature of Mo:”mnmwmm Mayor
D Remedlation plan on file D Requested Parent or Guardian [0 Reqguest
Reporting Period 3 Reporting Pericd 3 Wcﬂmﬂno CPS
SCHOOLS
CHICAGO PUBLIC SCHOOLS
Barbara Byrd-Beonett
Chief Bcecutive Officer
BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE CITY OF GHICAGO
1 ra ” . o My chiid has read or been read 10 at feast 100 minustes aach week, 0 Yes [ Mo Umw.ﬁhmw_ﬁm_m
ailure notlca sent on r
_u Remedlation plan on fla N B Conference Wuu:u”.:.n& - n Mo:.mmm_.uﬂ.“m Jesse H, Ruiz
P Requested reLer e Vice President
Reporting Period 4 N Menmbers:
Comference hield on: Br. Henry S. Bienen Radriga A Siema
m Reporting Period 1 : Dr. Mzhalia A. Hines Andrea L. Zopp
Reporiing Period 2 Penny Pritzker
D Reporting Periad 3
_u Reporting Period 4 Con o ie
m — ] e
allure notice sent on [ . aChlcago Summer School Pragram in
[[] Remediation Conference _H_ [ Room [ | - gt
plan on file D o compllance with the ElementaryPromation Policy mx_-—_m—.—-

" tabbles

1|



GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

The following grading codes are used to report your child's achievement

Tha Chicaga Pubfc Schools uzes a standams-based currlculum. The fetinr grades below are expliciy linked o
i _wl_«”.u_u Learning Standards, The lettar grades indicate the student's prograss in mesting grade-dev of
atxm iz

A - Substantlally excesds the standacd D - Leaz then accuptable performance on standareé

B - Exceeds the standard F - bhots nat mest the standard

C - Meats tha stendand { +« Ipdicatex an araz notia ba graded at this time
Each grade your chlld's one 10-watk Feporting period on that ctandzrd, An average

grada of tha four gradex ix recordad atthe nd for the school yexr in the columa haadad FINAL. Tha grade
cortesponds b the grade on your child's parmanant record.

GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS

CURRICULUM ACHIEVEMENT
Reporting Perlod:} 1 F 3 4 FiINAL
Physical Education Standards B ClA
Library Science o] D B8
1.earning Technology Al A B

NANE Tatiyara Tages BIRTH DATE 912512001

STUDENTID NUVEER A4327406 GRADE 05 ROOM A210

GROWTH IN HABITS AND ATTITUDES
CHeago }En Schools siudents are eopected to show pregress Tn work, socld, and health and safely habits,
dong with positive character devalopment, to gain the greatest benefit from the fotdl school program. A
checlmeric( ¥ means that yoeur child neads to imprave in this area.

CURRICULLIM ACHIEVEMENT Work Habits Reporting Perfod:] 1 2 3 4
Reporting Period:] 1 | 2 { a | 4 | FinAL Writes Jeglbly
Chicago Reading Framework Follows directions
Reading In the English E. Hughes Flels Works indep
Language Standards W oni in & group F—
Reading In the i R Takes part n class achvitles
Natlve Language Standards English Language Proficiency s for materials
i T et FOT WoTk.
— _ HM ) resis =‘.n Your chill ne=dsto mprove in Ehis area. _H_ M_.m.u..._.H_.mH_H ina Student is In the Bfingual Program Year: owﬂﬂhﬂﬂsﬂmaﬂﬂnﬂuna =
= e id L {Excluding Kindergarter) e 3
Uses a variety of reading strategles Program -
. et ® . B
Cottrshen (sadg el -G 0O ¢ 9o @ 9 ® @ @@ O @ TR FrerETT— B M M
b Comprehends reating materTal ~ pon-fickion Exercises self-comtml
o Has developed oral reading fluency The Overall English Language Proflciency Devalopment is based on the Makes sppropriate decaans ndep
m Resporkis taillerature (oral, written, artistic) student's performance on all domains within each of the five linois English Accepts teacher guidance
E Readds & varisly of reterials rcependertly Language Proficiency Standards ﬂn__u“an” . h.._h o”xm ot
- = . . N . -0al proj rand proy o
= number of books read {yearly goal is a mirimum of 2 hocks) (Socil and hstructionas Language, Language Arts, Mathematics, Science, and = ki Lkl
=11 W tiling Standards TE Hughes o] B8] A Sociat Studi -
{~ } means that your chlld needs to Improve in this anea ociat Studies). Character Development Reporting Period: 1 2 3 4
Uses the writing process (prewrites, drafts, renses, edts) - English Preficiency Development Shows caring, cancem for others . -
Produces writing for a varisly of purposes and acidiences 1 -Entering 2. A o 2 5 -Bridgipg & -Reaching _wn‘_usma.unimo_:.“::ﬂ._n stuations .
T " courtepusto others
\Whites uith focus, and clerily Repaorfing Poriod: 3 F 3 ) _Shows falmess in making decisions
Uses Standard Engllsh comentions - and fruthtul -
(spelling, grammar, word usaga) X Overall m:m:mz Shows Kindness and 1 helpiul to others
Listening Standards AFAFA Language Proficiency Shows respect far e and others
Speaking Sandards A Development = hovang reiab ity and Sependabiity
= ranaaran Tt AFA Ther b helow i the p .w. det on assignments in T = .
BAac,
Mathematics Standards |E Bughes FEB|aA o - . — —_—
domain as aligned to the lllinois English Language Proficlency Standards = -
T+ ) eaans Tk your Gid s 10 epvowe In 1hTS ares. uuo S g m._ g 2 = 2 - Health & Safety Habits Regarting Pastodz] 1 | 2 ) 2 | 4
Has developed nurrber sense {baslc cperalions: +, -, X, +) : T Practices goad heatth habis -. - N
Esfimates and Uses measurements stening DB oy trafic antl S dyrajes
Uses Ageias Speaking ses ﬂu::....n. resolution h.inl..:nu‘ i
Uses geormetric concepts Reading
Uses andirisepreis otz (probataiityand stlfslios) = Wiiling ATTENDANCE
Sclence Standard, E. Hugh clala
mEH_uMﬂ = mnmau_a_ “W ::u:ﬂ. ) B 1 A Regular alerdance and prompiness are necessary for successid progress in school. A nals dated and signed
Bl Sl il D Student mests criteria for transition to general program of instruction by the parent or guardianis reqLired each fime a studentIs shaent or tardy. Ifyou hawe guestions regarding your
Art Standards elcC oty ea1) GHld's shtendance reporling, plaase contact the school within two weeks receipt of this report card,
month/y ear
Musle Standards feporting Fesiod: 1 F3 3 4 FIMAL
Warld Language Standards Numhber of days in the reporting perfod 26 62 43
Duak Language F Total days absent 2z 2 1
Unexcused abzences ] ] 0
Headth Education Standards
Days taxdy 3 4 4
(S) Significantly Modified Surieulum




Aaliyah Brid, 12/15/2001
TEACHER COMMENTS AND PARENT/GUARDIAN COMMENTS AND | "= e e HIRTH DATE S —
45058067 (153 A210
REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE REQUEST FOR CONFERENCE SITENTID MR s foo
Please sign below fo show that y ou have read this report. If you wish ta canfer with
. the teacher, pk { + ) In the box provided,
A+ }1n the box at the right indicates that the teacher desires a conf erence with you. il — xm ﬁom-—l o —..I-
i “ i COMMENTS ~ = ": ! :
Reporting Period 1 . . Reparing Fertod? STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
Demonstrates Independent work skills - CHEO READING FRMWK Q —N>U mm A IW
2012-2013 School Year
. My chifd has read or been read {0 ® feast T00 minutes each week, [ Yes [} No
[1 Failure notice sent on for: Signature of Conterence .
1 remediation plan on file M Conference Parent or X [ Req /| SCHOOL: Betsy Reoss Hlementary School
Requested . -
- fabash C , I 0837
Reporting Period 2 Reporting Perlod 2 SCHOOL. AIDRESS: 8059 S Wabash Chicago, Wincls
Sosfallzing inhibits progress - WRITING STANDARDS PRINGCIPAL: Dr. Rashid K Shabazr
TEACHER: E. Hughes
II_ Educate * Inspire * Transform _II
My chitd has read or been read to at feast 1058 minutes each week O Yes 0 Ne GITY OF GHICAGO
D Failure notice sent on for: Signature of Conference ' Rahm Emanuel
_H_ Remedlation plan on file _H— W”.“_..m.mo“_““w Fareat or Guardian 0 Reguested : Mayor
Reporting Period 3 Reparting Perlad 3 ﬁm’ﬁn\o CPS
SCHOCLS
CHICAGD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
Barbara Byrd-Bermett
Chief Execttive Oficer
BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE CITY OF CHICAGO
. David J. Vitale
_H_ Failure notice sent on for: ““H”__.“.Mﬁqa;ws raad fo at jeast 100 mintrtes eoch week. ] Mﬂmaa_.unm_m No president
_“_ Remediation plan on fila _“_ Ma:ﬂ.ﬁ:ﬁ or Guardian O Requested Jesse H. Ruiz
equested Vice President
Reporting Period 4 R Members:
Gonference held on: Dr. Henry 3. Blenen Rodrigo A Sterma
[} Reporting Feriod 1 Dr. Mahaiia A, Hines Andrea L. Zopp
_u Reporting Period 2 Penny Pritrker
_u Reporting Period 3
_H_ Reporting Pericd 4 : GemBe 218
[ Fa " ; " :m_"___u._ﬂﬁssimrﬁﬁ_u_hn aﬁ_.&na NEXT ASSIGNMENT
ailure notice sent on I a Chlcago Summer Schoal Program in | Grade | |
[0 Remedtation Gonfarence _H_ |
plan on file D Reguested 1P dth the Yy Paolicy. | Room |

EXHIBIT

H0




GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS GROWTH IN KNOWLEDGE AND SKILLS NAVE _ulyen Bridges BRMDATE  _iprsnent

The following grading codes ara used to report your child’s achievement CURRICULLIM . ACHEVEMENT STDENTI NUMBER P s Az
The Chicaga uses d curriculum. The letier grades Delow ara explicitly linked to Reporting Pedad:] 1 |2 | 3 4 | FINAL
the lifmats Learning Standards. Tae jeie phistony it proaress n maating yrude-laval - ryr— - R .
standards. " "
ysical Education Standards
W “ M”Hﬂ.ﬂ.ﬁ“ﬁﬂlﬁ”ﬂ” the standard “ ” _mihﬂﬁ_u‘lﬁlhﬂ“_””“qﬂﬁﬂﬂ.ﬁ:i on W»l-”nl-& —imwu-dq WG-Q-._QQ m .) > mmogz ~z I>m —qm >z U >ﬂq —dlc U mm
C - Ments the sandard f -~ Indicates an area ot to be gradud st this fme Learning Technology ry ry ry OIEmJ Pubiic 5 s students ere mpected to show progress in work, socisl, and health and safety hetits,
Each grade your child's achiy ane {8-waek raporting pariod o that standard. fn av srage dong with positive characler deseloprent, 1o gain the greatest benefit fron the total school program. A
grade of the four grades Is recorded at the ond for tha schoal yoar In the colimn homded FENAL The grade checkmirk( ¥’ § means thatyour child needs to improwa In this arsa,
carrespands to he grade on your child’s parmanent racard.
CURRICULUM ACHIEVEMENT Work Habits Repurting Period:{ 1 H 3 4
Reporting Perdod:] 1 Z 3 4 1 FINAL Writes leginty
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Reading In the English E Hughes cjlc B w [i dently
Langzaga Standards Worksinagroup
Reading In the . ) Takes part in class actlvities
Native Lanquage Standards English Language Proficiency Cares for
%] means that wour chlld needs o Improve In this area. Enrelled in a Student is in the Bilingual Program Year Comes preparesd forwork -
Has devdloped word knowledge (phonicsAncabulany) . D TRE TR N 9 g * Completes assigpad dassmom wark
{Fxcluding Kindergarten) Does :n!ﬂaiuﬂmzaﬂ_ﬁ
Uses arariety of reading strategies - Program
Comprehends reading materid - ficion . - @ e @ @ @ @ @ @ @ @ @
- mon,m_ Habits Reporting Perjod:| 1 2 3 4
- Comprehends reading materfal - nori-fiction - Exercises self-coqit _
-coqttro L -
[&] Has developed oral reading fluency il Rl RRes The Overall English Language Proficlency Development is based aon the Wiakes app e decisi
M Responds ta lieraturs (oral, writion, artstic) S I student's performance on all domains within each of the five Ninois English Acoepts teacher guidance
[11} Reads a varety of materials independerdy _.m:mcmmm I,ozowm:o< Standards . Follows class routines and obeys niles and regulations
i it N " - - R nuﬂu_ | rand propertyof others
E e aeetiey of bocks ead {yarly gost = airimen of 25 books) . (Social and Instructional Language, Language Arts, Mathematics, Science, and rpecis achodl propertyan L proesy -
1| "W ing Standards E Hughes AE Al AL 1 R . -
[+ } means that your child nesds to Improve In this anea, Soclal Studies). nrmqun»m r cmSm lopment Reporting Ferfod:f 1 2 3 4
Uses thawriting process (prewrites, drafls, resises, edis) I -1 - m..uﬁmw. muq.aﬂnmm_._ne. Uo<m~0_u=._m=ﬁ Showes caring, concem ?-u..-.ﬂ.m - : .
Produces wailing for averlely of purposes and audences B 3 1 ~Emtering 2-Beginning  3-Developiny 4 -Expsaing §-Bridging & -Reaching  Shows courage |n difficuk atuations
Wites wih T ard cleclty s courteous ta others
: : Reporting Period: 1 2 3 4 Shows famess . maing dealons -
Uses Standard English comentions ; and truthful
S0, ST, vere ) 1 Overall English Shows Kindness and Is helplul to others
Listenlng Standards Als]a _|u=m_hunm vqamn_.m.._ﬂ._ msesm respect for 5o and nthers
Speaking Standards a evelopmen . . i, shaving relEEyand Jependabiity
Research Standards 51 Aala The b below the pr: ficie L on tsin Commits to comgl ily
Mathematics Standards |E-Hughes AlBla . y . . i .
T7 L meare e ymrer child pomd to Improve In this area. domein 2o aligned to the Ninols English Lenqusge Proficiensy Standzrds Health & Safety Habits Reporting Period] 1 | 2 | 3 | 4
.omain
Has devsloped number sense (basic operations: +, -, X, +} X R N B - - Practices good health hablts .
Estimales anduses meassiroments T R . Listening Oheys traific and safetyrales
Uses aAgebraic concents Speaking Uses ﬂ_._an».
Uses geometric concepts Reading
Uses and Intorprels data {probetiliy and sizfslics) B Wiiting ATTENDANCE
Sclence Standareds E. Hugh: BJC| B
Sodal 50 “Standard _m.z a:ﬂm T el A Reguiar sttendance and promptness are necessary for suecessful progress In school. A note dated and signed
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An Objection to the SY 2011- 2012
School Utilization Report for Betsy
Ross




An Objection to SY 2011 School Utilization Report for Betsy Ross...School Id:
6101590

For your consideration I submit the following. In viewing the data that was available for
the above mentioned report there was an item that caught my attention. The report shows
the Total number of Classrooms to be forty-one (41) which in fact there are thirty-eight
(38). This was determined by a walk of the facility with the staff/parents. Based on that
new figure alt of the ensuing numbers are not in alignment with the metrics used to
compile the report. For the total number of Allotted Ancillary Classrooms, using the

approximation of 25% - 30% the new number becomes eleven and not the ten as shown.

Continuing forward, the number of AHotted Homeroom Classrooms changes from
thirty-one (31) to twenty-seven (27). This means that 71% of the space required is used
for homeroom use. According to SY 2011 S.U.R. approximately seventy to seventy-five
percent of a school’s ideal enrollment is a good number. Based on that statistic Betsy

Ross is in the ballpark.

Furthermore, the Ideal Program Enrollment number switches from 930 to 810 taking
the Earollment Efficiency Range from 744 — 1116 to 672 — 1008 which is less and plus
20%.

As of today the School’s Enrollment for the 2012 — 2013 school year is 349.

After applying your methodology for calculating a School’s Space Utilization Index the
new number becomes fifty-six percent (56%) and not the sixty-two percent (62%) as
exhibited. These new numbers have highlighted some flaws in the compilation of the
initial data.

However, if CPS had stayed with the methodology used by Ben Graves, HAIA, Principal
of Educational Planning Consultants who was retained in 1994, the Space Utilization
Ratio (Index) would be in alignment with the criteria for efficient utilization. According
to Mr. Graves’ method, as seen in his Chicago Public School Elementary School Space




Utilization Report for SY 2010 — 2011, Total Attending (TA)/Total Capacity (TC)
would come out to be sixty-eight percent (68%). To quote from his report “sixty fo

eighty percent would be considered an efficiently run facility.”

In conclusion I would like to add that “a schools space utilization ratio (index) cannot,

on its own, adequately inform decisions related to the opening or closing of schools”.




Hello. My name is Versie Bridges and | am a proud parent from Betsy

Ross School. 1 wanted to take a minute to share an experience | had at
Ross’s welcoming school this week.

| walked to Dulles as a parent and went into the office. | asked to speak
to the principal Ms. Thurman, and | was told that the principal was
attending a meeting that would last all day. So they directed me to the
school counselor. While 1 was waiting, the secretary let me know that
there is a half-day librarian, half-day art teacher and music. She also
told me that there is only one g™ grade class.

Finally, I asked for a walk through of the school. The secretary got the
assistant principal who told me that they were not ready for parents to
do a walk through as of now.

| guess the part that really bothered me was that last part. Betsy Ross ‘
always welcomes parents and will find SOMEONE who can give them a
tour. And if the time is inconvenient, they will make an appointment so
they can come back. As a school parent volunteer, | see new families
come weekly and they always say that this school makes them feel at
home. It is home. For my children, my granddaughter, and myself.

Betsy Ross must stay open.

Thank you!

AL




IB Physical Education Philosophy

- s

T Iiterniational Baccalaureate Cultivate healthy and active lifestyle, promote intercultural
awareness — history, culture, and values. They focus on Self reflection, communication,
and teamwork.

Students at Betsy Ross currently participate in fitness testing, self evaluation and
SMART goal setting. Students learn about how nutrition affects fitness and health.

Students participate in traditional U.S. sports as well as internationally popular sports
such as lacrosse, rugby, and cricket. The younger grades refocus and relax with one
minute yoga before they leave the room.

Students are asked to reflect on their learning through Formative evaluations that are
connect to personal goals.
Evaluate their own fitness and create a plan and goals for self improvement.

The P.E. program is infused with cross curricular learning goals integrating
Math/science- trajectory, force, angles etc.

History /Cultural — basketball, swing dance, They exposed to music from around the
world as they participate in physical activities and the only kids in Englewood that sing
Dominic the donkey — an ltalian Christmas song.

Students are taught during PE and athletic practices to reflect as they practice- what do T
need to do to improve. How can I give feedback that will help a teammate.

The IB program promotes aesthetic activity, Students at Betsy Ross compose aesthetic
movements and perform for their peers and the community. However, Dance unit

focuses not necessarily on the steps and rhythm of the dance, but on the social and

emotional aspects of courage and empathy. Challenging children to show the courage to

take a chance and perform in from of your peers even if it is not comfortable, or perhaps

for some students the real lesson is to become more understanding of how non-athletes

feel when we play traditional team sports. ~ .y w0, o po-F it Clot - domp < L

Physical education at Betsy Ross strives to educate the whole child, not only physically,
but emotionally and social as well. ,,{._ 4 o Pxe L"’*S pderd A e, e \wﬂ;) w’?p B

I'would cherish the opportunity to enhance my professional development by becoming an ok F

IB ceriified teacher,

A5




Introduction

Betsy Ross Elementary School was named after Betsy Ross, born in 1752 in
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. She was the eighth of 17 children and best known for making the
first American flag. She apprenticed with an upholsterer before irrevocably splitting with her
family to marry an Anglican. The couple opened their own upholstery business, drawing on
Betsy’s deft needlework skills.

In 1776, her first husband, John was killed by a gunpowder explosion. A year later,
Betsy married a sailor who also met an unfortunate end. Tn 1783, Betsy married for a third and
final time. He died 34 years later, in 1817, after a long disability. Betsy Ross’s life struggles
were truly impressive.

Today, most scholars agree that it was not Betsy who made the first flag. But we know
that she was a flag maker who was paid by the Pennsylvania State Navy Board.

The Betsy Ross House, where she is reported to have made the flag and the claim that she once
lived there is also a matter of dispute. Despite the unlikelihood of the story for which she is
known Betsy Ross is, however, a fine example of what many women of her time audaciously
endured, widowhood, single motherhood, managing household and property independently and
quickly remarrying for economic reasons, and her story and her life are nonetheless stitched into
the fabric of American History.

Betsy Ross Elementary School has continued Betsy’s legacy of hard work and survival. As her
namesake families at Betsy Ross have had lives full of struggles but they have moved on to do
great things. A lot of our children come from single parent homes where they have to endure a
lot of challenges. Just as the validity of Betsy Ross’s accomplishments are a matter of dispute so
is the validity of the contributions that Betsy Ross Elementary School make to society. Even
though we are in the Washington Park area our school has a lot of high performing, talented
students and produced people like Dwyane Wade, of Miami Heat and Lorraine Hansbury, who
wrote Raisin inthe Son, So as we go through our data this evening I can only quote Lorraine
Hansberry “When you starts measuring somebody, measure him right...Make sure you done take
into account what hills and valleys he come through before he got wherever he is.”

Ladies and gentlemen we will present to you the criteria that you should consider before closing
our school.

Y
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International Baccalaureate (IB) at Ross: We are ready for the challenge...

IB Philosophy

Current Instructional Philosophy at Ross |

“Well-educated students will be willing to come back to the

communities where they grew up, knowing the opportunities
they had in their local school system helped them get an
excellent education.”

We have students returning to Ross all the time to use
technology, get assistance with research projects, and meet
with their former teachers.

Alumni come to share their success stories of college and
careers knowing that the door to Ross is always open.

“Student centered inquiry and communication”

Student led conference. Project based learning, Math talks, the
education of the whole person, ample opportunities for oral
presentations, dramatic presentations, Bigé Information
Literacy Skills: Task Definition, Information Seeking
Strategies, Location and Access, Use of Information,
Synthesis, and Evaluation

IB and Visual Arts: most significant and distinctive feature of
the IB Program is the six trans-disciplinary themes.

Who we are

Where we are in place and time

How we express ourselves

How the world works

How we organize ourselves

Sharing the planet
Encourages students to develop independence and to take
responsibility for their own learning. Supports students’ efforts
to gain understanding of the world and to function comfortably
within it

What is happening now at Ross and how it supports 1B
programming:

* Alllessons developed from three core principles
creating experiences for youth that are critical,
meaningful and transformative.

* A literacy curriculum centered in social justice and core
integration. Content approached in a manner that
bridges the creative experience from a lens that supports
the philosophy that art and artists contribute in a wide
range of ways the visual arts make the world more just.

¢ Students are introduced to contemporary artists,
specifically artists’ of color in addition to the classics.

» Student projects are aligned Iilinois visual art standards,
core curriculum themes, elements and principles of art
and leaves an opportunity for students to produce
outcomes that allow students to investigate, define and
interpret who they are

*hitp://www.svhs.svsd.ory/parentclub/ ib_myp_faq_/ib_myp_faq 04013 html
*http://www.ibo.org/become/index.cfin
*hitp://www.edwards.cps k12.ifus
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First and foremost giving all praise and honor to the Holy Creator of
everything who has giving us this wonderful gift we have today which is
a ‘Fr%dsgn}ﬁ ﬁl}g th;q%ft today 1;4s ‘tl;e b{eath dfﬁ& life. ‘Swe mdly: glVlng thanks
& men, women and cinldrén who have giving their time and energy
to Save Our Children and to Save Our School Betsy Ross Elementary, 1

greet you in the in the holy tongue. Shalom!

Our Plan is For the Present because our gift which is today. Are our
Children!

Our children! Have to have the support of thglr paringg én all their
affairs, our children are lost. Because parents today do not ta e the time
nor effort to look over their most precious gift that they have, their child.
I Am a Single father with the most beautiful precious gem. My son, he is
my world. He is the feeling i receive each and every morning he kisses
me on the nose to wake me up to go to his school Betsy Ross, the joy i
receive when he says to me Abba i love you. The support i need when
he is riding on my back. The hug i receive when he runs into my arms.
He is my heart that beats inside of me, My Child Our Child Our
Children. They are the refection of us. You and me! We as parents have
to see this; we have to know that we deserve this. Our precious gift, our
Children! And Parents must protect their most precious gift their child’s
life! By any means necessary! That is why I am here to protest against
the closure of our children’s school Betsy Ross Elementary! In fact that
1s why we are here to protest against the closure of any schools that
deserve to remain open. It is easy for you so called political super
powers to close a school that you have never seen with your own eyes.
You so called super powers in politics you have never seen the beauty
that has come out of a community that was set up and designed to fail in
the first place. Because if you had seen it with your own eyes, I know for

a fact Betsy Ross Elementary on the South Side of Chicagol
' EXHIBIT I




In the spirit of Martin Luther King Who Said. “I refuse to accept despair
as the final response to our current Conditions. I refuse to accept the idea
that man's present nature makes him morally incapable of reaching up
for the eternal "oughtness" that forever confronts him. I refuse to accept
the idea that man is unable to influence the unfolding events which
surround him. I refuse to accept the view that mankind is so tragically
bound to the starless midnight of racism and war that the bright
daybreak of peace and brotherhood or sisterhood can never become a
reality.

I believe that unarmed truth and unconditional love will have the final
word in reality. I have the audacity to believe that peoples everywhere
can have three meals a day for their bodies, education and culture for
their minds, and dignity, equality and freedom for their spirits, Which he
holds in trust for its true owners - all those to whom beauty is truth and
truth beauty - and in whose eyes the beauty of genuine brotherhood and
sisterhood & peace is more precious than diamonds or silver or gold.

I believe that the lion and the lamb shall lie down together and every
man shall sit under his own vine and fig tree and none shall be afraid." I
still believe that We Shall still overcome! This is what I Believe because
my belief are these the True reflection Of You and me. Our Children
who are Our Seeds!” Thank You!



In The Heart of Englewood/Woodlawn, would not be on That Bullshit
Ass so called list for potentially closing, Excuse My Language! So today
I am Angered with you Mayor Mr. Rahm Emmanuel, I am angered with
you Alderman Mr. Cocksucker and I Am angered with you Board
President Ms. Barbra Byrd. Because you are not out here to save our
children like you say are, no, in fact you are putting our children in
harm’s way and removing them from a place they call their second
home, Betsy Ross Elementary!

In conclusion, Mr. Rahm Emmanuel I would like to remind about the
promise you gave to me and my son. And that promise was that you
have not kept! To Keep Our Children Safe.

My Name Is Edmund Vasquez Sr.
You Can Call Me Brother Jeremiyah, Shalom!




